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DIRECTOR
JOE D. RAMEY

OI1IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P.0.BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87501

LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST

PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
May 10, 1978

3 3 . Re: CASE NO. 3713
4r. James Jennings R-5730
Jennings, Christy & Copple ORDER NO.
Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 1180 .
Roswell, New Mexico 88201  Applicant:

OCC (Agua, Inc.)

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

~Yours very truly,

: ﬂ?/ﬁ///—f> ~
.-"’ K //\)/ /,,;M/ l/_,/
s Ue’\/V’lkﬁfr%af

JOE D. RAMEY £
“Director

JDR/ fd

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC X
Artecia OCC *
Aztec 0OCC
Other




STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OXL CONSERVATION DIVISION

CASE NO. 5713
Order No. R-5730

'IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED

BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

ON ITS OWN MOTION TO PERMIT AGUA, INC.

AND ALL OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES TO

APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE WHY AGUA, INC., i
SHOULD BE AUTHORIZED TO RESUME SALT WATER 5
DISPOSAL INTO THE SAN ANDRES FPORMATION

IN ITS SWD WELL NO. H-~35 LOCATED IN UNIT

H OF SECTION 35, TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH,

RANGE 37 REAST, MMPM, LEA COUNTY, NEW

MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 14, 1976,
before the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico, herein-
after referred to as the "Commission.®

NOW, on this 10th day of May, 1978, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fally
advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the Agqua, Inc. Salt Water Disposal Well No. H-35
located in Unit H of Section 35, Township 22 South, Range 37
East, WMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, is located in an area where
water fiows nave been encountered in formations above the forma-
tions utilized for disposal and injection.

(3) That after what appeared to be mechanical problems with
sald well, the Secretary-Director of the Commission ordered said
well to be shut-in at 8 a.m., September 26, 1975.

(4) That subseguent tests indicate said well to be mechani-

(5) That a tracer survey conducted on said well indicates
disposed of water to be entering the proper disposal interval.
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(6) That the plugged and abandoned well designated the
Summit Enexrgy Company Shell State Well No. 1, located in Unit
D, Section 36, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NAPM, is
within ona-half mile of said Well No. H-35.

(7) That the Summit Enerqgy Company Shell State Well No.
1 may not be sdequately plugged and could allow the nmigration
of disposed water from the disposal interval to shallower
formations or to fresh water aquifers if high pressure injoc-
tion is permitted in said Well No. H-35.

(8) That injection should be allowed to resume in said
Well No. H-35.

(9) That the injection pressure in said Well No. H-35 ?
should be limited to 1000 psi.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That immediate resumption of injection into the San
Andres formation is hereby authorized for the Agua, Inc. SWD
Well No. H-35 located in Unit H of Section 35, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That the injection well or system shall be equipped
with a pressure limiting switch or other acceptable device
vhich will limit the wellhead injection pressure to no more
than 1000 psi.

(2} Thmt the opavatolr shall conduct bradenhead pressure
surveys on sald Well No. H-35 monthly and file the results with
the Division Hobbs office.

(4) That upon proper showing that the Summit Energy Company
Shell State Well No. 1l has been re-entered and properly plugged
and abandoned, the Director of the Division may authorize inureased
injection pressure to a pressure slightly under formation fracture
pressure. :

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
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DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

'S EAL

fa/

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

L

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairman

> I
N:‘mb%& Secretary




AGUA, INC.

POST OFFICE BOX 1278

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO
88240

TELEPHONE: 505 323.5188 February 24, 1978

Mr. Joe D. Ramey e
0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Blinebry-Drinkard SWD Well
Nos. H-35 and A-22

Dear Mr. Ramey:

Pursuant to your letter request of January 23, 1978, we are
enclosing the following information on all wells, within one
mile of the Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal Nos. H-35 and
A-22, which penetrated the San Andres formation:

1. A tabulation showing the location of wells, hole sizes,
casing sizes and depths, cement used on each casing
string, and the cement tops.

2. A diagrammatic sketch of the plugged and abandoned wells
showing the above information, casing recovered and depth
and volume of plugs.

Further, we are enclosing analyses of waste waters entering
the terminal storage tank and of waters backfiowed from the open-
hole interval San Andres in Disposal Well No. H-35. The back-
flowed waters show a chloride count that is indicative of the
San Aundres formation; the System waters entering terminal storage
are, also, most indicative of waters collected from multi-zone
production batteries.

At the present time, collected waste waters enter terminal
storage facilities of Disposal Well No. H-35 at the rate of
40-95 BPH or 1100 BWPD. Such waters are then being pumped




Mr. Joe D. Ramey

0il Conservation Cowmission
State of New Mexico
February 24, 1978

Page 2

through a 6-mile "emcrgency" 6-inch PVC plastic line to Disposal
Well No. C-2 for subsurface gravity disposal into the San Andres
formation. The "emergency" 6" PVC plastic line between Disposal
Well No. H-35 and Disposal Well No. C-2 was installed in September,
1975 and, being laid in the west borrow ditch of County Road No.
C-17, the line 1s subject to leaks and is a discomfort to adjoining
landowners and lessees. Then, too, AGUA has line-looping AFE's
approved and awaiting the availability of the 6" PVC plastic line
pipe.

The San Andres formation in the Eunice area is approximately
1,000' in gross thickness, lies approximately 1,400!' below the
base of the salt section and is a most acceptable reservoir for
disposal purposes.

The Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System has experienced a 22.5
percent increase (849,703 bbls.) in water handled and disposed
since the Arab Boycott in October, 1974. Also, the System has
connected an additional 109 new wells, representing a 21.2
percent weii increase, during the same time frame. It is reason-

able to assume that the System will experience a continuing increase

in both wells connected and water handled for disposal.

In conclusion, we urge you to approve injection of disposal
water into our SWD H-35 because we believe this is in the best
interest of the State of New Mexico. The Blinebry-Drinkard SWD
System serves the most concentrated area of producing oil wells in
the State, and has been thc most active area of development
especially since the Arab embargo.

Yours very truly,

AGUA, INC.
“wr) M /f?dhﬂ‘il——wd
rA s

Jd’r e "4 g
W. G. Abbott
Manager
JVR/ jo
Enclosures
cc: All Parties
Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System
w/o Enclosures
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
liobbs, New Mexico

WATER ANALYSIS

well Ownership:__  AGUA, INC. We2l No. H-35
Land Status: [(Jstate [Jrederal (] ree
Well Location: Unif_ﬂ_,, Section_33 ,7_22s-r 3 ¢
Type Well: WATER INJECTION Depth: feet.
Well Use: SWD
Sample Number: h Date Taken: Aug. 20, 1975
. ‘ BY: Nathan Clegg
Specific Conductance: n/n.
Total dissolved Solids: PPM.
Chlo?ides: 32,660 PPM.
Sulfates: PPN.
Ortho-phosphates: [(Jv. low [JLow [JMed. [JHigh
sulfides: [Jyone  [Jrow . MMed. [Jiigh
- o B} 7
Date Analized: 8-21-75 ' gy;(:aéé:% . ‘/Zéfhdfz¢?4
& N.M.0.C.C. ¢
Remarks:

Sample taken from incoming line into storage tank at SWD station.

1 ml Sample = 9.2 silver nitrate x 3550.0 factor = 32,660 ppm




NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Hobbs, New Mexico

WATER ANALYSIS

Well Ownership:__ AGUA, INC. ‘ Well No._ H-35
Land Status: [Jstate [ rederal [J Fee
Well Location: Unif,ﬂ_, Section 33 » T 22 g3
Type Well: WATER INJECTION Depth: feet.
Well Use: SWD

'3 1 Aug. 20, 1975

Sample Number: Date Taken:

; : BY: Nathan Clegg
Specific Conductance: ‘ n/a

Total dissolved Solids: PPM,

Chlorides: 32,660 PPM.

Sulfates: PPM.

Ortho-phosphates: [(JV. low [Jlow [JMed. [JHigh
Sulfides: DNdne Oiow = X Med. [JHigh

Lﬁ

.

Date Analized: ___8-21-75 | By: . 4MM
s N.M.0.C.C.

Remarks: .

Sample taken from incoming line into storage tank at SWD station.

1 ml Sample = 9.2 silver nitrate x 3550.0 factor = 32,660 ppm




UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION

OF NEW MEXI(C

‘ 601 N. LtEECH P.O.BOX 1499
‘ ’ . HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240 PHONE
CHEMICAL RESIDUAL FORM - LAB COPY (505) 393-7751
company:  Agua, Inc. DATE:  December 22, 1977

P. 0. Box 1978
Hobbs, NM 88240
ATTENTION: W. G. Abbott

TYPE OF RESIDUAL: Chloride

LOCATION PPM

B. D. SWD System Well H-35 30,000 Chloride |
JA /, . .
ﬁ

COMMENTS:  Sample submitted 12-21-77

,gg,g.v L2 70 st

Elizabeth Wesley
Technician

EW/pv

cc: Jerry Golson
trnest Underwood
Cy Foster
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- UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION
[~ OF NEW MEXIC

. 601 N. LEECH P.O.BOX 1499
‘ HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240 PHONE
CHEMICAL RESIDUAL FORM - LAB COPY (505) 393-7751
COMPANY: Agua, Inc. DATE:  December 22, 1977

P. 0. Box 1978
Hobbs, NV 88240
ATIENTION: W. G. Abbott

TYPg OF RESIDUAL: Chloride

LOCATION PPM
B. D. SWD System Well H-35 30,000 Chloride
gkééf/m '/;”y\ M(I»ﬂ}

COMMENTS:  Sample submitted 12-21-77
) y 2%

Elizabeth Wesley
Technician

EW/pv
cc: Jderry Golson
Ernest Underwood

Cy Foster
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
JULY 14, 1976

ComMmissica
~EXAMINER- HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit
Agua, Inc., and all other interested
parties to appear and show cause why
Agua, Inc., should be authorized to
resume salt water disposal into the
San Andres formation in its SWD Well
No. H~35 located in Unit H of Section
35, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,
Lea County, New Mexico.

Case 5713

BEFORE: Joe Ramey, &me+iner Z?ireoJoh)
Pl Lucerod Chairwan
E»hLLL1<3-f§rnt{Q£. Mewm ber

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

BE IT REMEMBERED that on to-wit, the fourteer

th

day of July, 1976, this matter came on for hearing beforexfﬁg_,

JoaRapey, Iiallinanke New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission,

Santa Fe, New Mexico, at the hour of nine o'clock in the

forenoon.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
G601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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A PPEARANCES

FOR THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION:

MR. WILLIAM F. CARR

Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

FOR AGUA, INC.:

JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE
Attorneys at Law

Suite 1012

Security National Bank Building
Roswell, New Mexico

By: Mr. James T. Jennings

% % % %

MR, RAMEY: The hearing will come to order.

Call the next case, 5713.

MR. CARR: Case 5713 in the matter of
the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on
its own motion to permit Aqgua, Inc., and all other interested
parties to appear and show cause why Agqua, Inc., should be
authorized to resume salt water disposal into the San Andrel
formation in its SWD Well Number H-35, located in Unit H of
Section 35, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea Countv,

New Mexico.

MR. RAMEY: Call for appearances in the d¢ase.’
MR. CARR: William F. Carr, appearing for

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W,
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

the Commission. I have three witnesses.

MR. JENNINGS: James T. Jennings, Jennings,

Christy and Copple, appearing for Aqua, and I have one witnéss,

Mr. Abbott.
MR. RAMEY: I ask that all witnesses
stand at this time and be sworn.
(THEREUPON, the witnesses were duly sworn.)
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Carxr, call your first
witness, please.
MR. CARR: I call Nathan Clegq.
(THEREUPOHM, 0il Conservation Commission
Exhibits 1-A, -B, -C, -D, -E, -F, -G, -H, -I

and Two were duly marked for identificacion.

NATHAN E. CLEGG

was called as a witness, and having been first duly sworn,

testified upon his ocath as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EYAMINATION

BY MR. CARR:

0. Will you state your name for the record, pled
A Nathan E. Cleggq.
0 Mr, Clegg, by whom are you employed?

A New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Refiorting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX1CO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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1
2 0. And how long have you been so employed?
3 A Four-and-a-half vyears.
4 0 Now what position do you hold with the Commisslion?
5 A, 0il and gas inspector.
” 6 0. Now, would vyou briefly summarize for the

7 Commission what vour duties as oil ind gas inspector entail?
8 A My duties are inspect spills, casing leak

9 surveyvs, plugging and abandoning wells and any other duties

10 | that might be in the rules and regulations.

:
11 Q Have you ever testified before the Commission? |
12 A, No, I haven't. |
13 0. Mr. Clegg, would you briefly summarize your |

14 work experience?

15 A. I have had twentv-five years as a production
16 foreman for Sun 0il Company, Sunray DX, and Sun

17 0il Company, and previously was gang pusher, roustabout,

18 unit cperator.

19 0. Are vou familiar with the subjecl matter of

|

20 this case?

21 A Yes, I amn.
22 Q. And the Agua H-35 salt water disposal well?
23 e Yes, I am.

24 MR. CARR: Is the witness gualified?

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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Page........... D,
MR. RAMEY: Yes. I think the witness is
qualified.
0. (Mr. Carr continuing.) Mr. Clegg, do your

duties with the Commission include witrnessing certain tests?

A Yes, they do.

O Have you been witnessing Bradenhead leak
surveys, which are being run pursuant to the provision of

il Conservation Commission Order Number 50037

A Yes, sir.

MR. CARR: May it please the Court, at
this time there are a number of cases which relate to this
problem, and in order that the Commission can have a complete
record before it when they prevare an order, I would request
that the records of certain cases be incorporated, and the
records are these cases: Case 5377, which is the original
case concerning curtailment of injection in Lea County;

Case 5403, which is -- which held to reopen the previous case
and also considered curtailment of injection in Lea County,
and that -- there are two cases actually in that. One was
held on April 12th, 1975, the other, November 19th, 1975.

We also have Case 4916, which was a case called for the purpdq

o 1.

of autherizin openn hole interval in tile Agu

lo 2 A~
L e e e L~ B E S S R

C-2 disposal well.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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Case 5592, which authorized injection in the
Agua, A-22 diswosal well.

Case 5697, which extended authority to Agua --
to inject in the Aqua C-22 Well.

And Case 5644, a case in which there has been
no order entered as yet, which involved a request to increase
the pressure on the outweighing 22.

Now is there anv objection to that?

MR. JENNINGS: No, sir.
MR, CARR: Are those incorporated?
MR. RAMEY: Yes. The Commission will

incorporate those cases.

0 (Mr. Carr continuing.) Mr. Clegg, would vou
tell us just what is a Bradenhead survey?

A That consists —-—- the Rradenhead gtarts with ths

surface casing, then we have the o0il string, and the tubing.

Some of them have intermediate strings in them, which they

congist of tweo or thres diffcorent heads.
0. And so what do you do?
A Observe the pressure reading on it, and if

there is any pressure, bleed it off, and determine whether

we have galt watar or 1uids in it.

Do ~Y 17
&S w4l v

0 So when vou run a Bradenhead survey, vou test

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phore 247-2224




2 the pressure in the tubing --

3 A That's right.
4 0. ~- in which the salt water is injected?
5 A That's riqght.
- 6 0. And that tubing is hung in an intermediate

7 Horoduction string, and you check the pressure between the tub{ng
8 |[and that string?

9 A That's right.

10 Q And then you also -- and that sits in surface
11 fcasing, and you check the pressure between the intgrmediate

12 string, and the surface casing, is that correct?

13 A The o0il in the surface, yes, sir.

14 0 Have YOu witnessed Bradenhead surveys on the

15 HJAgua salt water disposal well, H-35?

16 A Yes, sir, I have.

17 0. At this time I'd like to hand you what's been

18 |[marked Commission Exhibits 1-A through -I, and ask that vou

19 |refer to what has been marked as Commission Exhibit 1-A and

20 explain to the Commission what this is?

21 A This is a field trip report when pressures werd
22 Jjtaken on this particular well at that time, while on the Agua

23 well at that time.

24 0 What is the date of this?

HIOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Serotce
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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2 A This 1is dated August 1lth, 1975,

3 ) Now, Mr. Clegq, was this actually a Bradenhead
4 test or was this merely a survey of the gauges?

5 A, This is a field trip report and a survey of

6 the pressures on the well.

7 0. What pressures were reflected at that time?

8 A Let's see, we had -- on the surfzce we had

9 eight hundred pounds, and the casing pressure had eighteen
10 hundred, and the tubing had seventeen hundred pounds.
11 o Now, are these normal pressures to expect?

12 A No, they aren't. That other surface is --
13 shouldn't have been there.
14 0. Did this pressure on the surface string cause

15 some concern?

i6 A It sure did.

17 0. Did you report this to anyone when vou discovered
‘ 18 | this?

13 A I reported it to my supervisor.

20 0. Now, if you will turn and refer to what's been

21 marked as Exhibit 1-B, would you explain to the Ccrmission what
22 that is?
23 A This was a Bradenhead curvey con August the 14t§.

24 0. And this is yvour field report on that?

HOWARD W, HENRY & CCMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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1 Page......... 2
2 A Yes, sir.
3 0. Now, was this actuallv a Bradenhead survey
4 or Bradenhead test?
5 A This is -- this is -- I'm almost sure there is
6 a casing leak survey test on that particular date.
7 0. But this is an actual test, not just a review
g8 Jlof the gauges?
B q A Yes, sir. That's right.
10 Q Was this witnessed by anyone other than you?
11 A Yes. Pete Turner with Agua was present at
12 the time.
13 O And what pressure was reflected on the surface
14 string?
is A The surface string at that time had eight hundred
16 and fifty pounds.
17 Q Now, as =-- in this field report, vou refer to
18 a salt water flow. What do you mean by that?
19 A Yes. That -as -- the pressure was bled off
20 |[through a valve above the surface from the surface string, and
21 jthis pressure was bled off, and the salt water surfaced
22 immediately after the pressure was bled off, and it was bled
23 off out there for -- vressure hehind it €or at least twe or
24 three minutes and was shut back in.
HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Sevvice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-222¢
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2 0. So is this correct, what vou did, is vou onenefl
3 the valve, and ocil ~- Oor air or gas --

4 A, Yes.

5 0. -- came out and then eventually salt water was

6 produced?

7 A That's right.
8 0. pid it flow out on to the ground?
- 9 A. Yes, it did, until we shut it back in.
10 Q What does a salt water flow of this nature

11 indicate to you?
12 A, It indicates that possibly a leak or something

13 that is causing it, undetermined to our knowledge.

14 Q Okay. ©Now, from this test, then, examining this
15 water flow, were vou able to determine the source of this water?
16 A Other than it was salty, no, I was not able

17 to determine where it was coming from.

18 0 What could be the effect of leaking salt water
19 like this in this annular space?

20 A Eventually it will eat uv surface pipe and water
21 Jlwill surface 1in the intermediate, and it will protrude into

22 the fresh water zone, contaminate the fresh water zone.

23 MR. CARR: I'd ask at this timc to refer $o

24 what's been marked as 0il Conservation Commission Exhibit 1-C

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, NW.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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and explain to the Commission what this is?

3, This is a water samole that was nicked up on
August the 15th and an analysis run on it.

0. Okay. Now this is your field report and it shpws ]
that you took a water sample?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right. Did vou have that water sample
analyzed?

A Yes, T did.

0. Where did you take this water?

A We took it to the office.

Q. Whereabouts was this water? Was it between the
casing and production string, or the tubing?

A It was between the -- it was in the surface sﬁringq

0. Okay. And you took it to the office, it was ]
analyzed, and what did vour result show? |

2 It was saturated with salt, super saturated. :

Q. After this inspection, d4id vou report this to %
anyone? |

A. I reported to my supervisor.

Q0 All right. Did you take any action concerning
the well at that time?

A. Mo, I didn't, other than just to report it.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247.2224
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0 Did you permit them to contirue injecting

in the well?

A I believe at that time they were injecting int¢
the well.
0 Did you increase your monitoringactivities

of the well at that time?

Q. Okay. WNow, I'd like you to look at what's beeL
marked as Exhibit 1-B and tell the Commission what this is.

A This is the water samples that was picked up a$
a field trip report, August the 18th, and picked up samples in
the water tank, picked up in the water tanks there.

0. Okay. Did vou have these samples from the

water tank analyzed?

A Yes, we did.

0. And what did your analysis show?

A They were -- had salt but not saturated at the
point.

0. And did you report this?

A Yes, I did report it to my supervisor.

MR. RAMEY: Excuse me just a minute.
Mr. Clegg. do vou have any ficgures on, say, the chleoride contg

of these water samples, or is that coming later?

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224

et

A Yes, we did. We kept monitoring and checking én it

E
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2 A I don't believe I have it. Yes, I do, too.

3 Dec you want those chlorides?

4 MR. CARR: Yes. Would you give us the

5 fchlorides on both of the samples, if you could?

6 A Okay. On August the 15th --

7 Q This was taken from the spvace between the surféce

8 |lcasing and the injection -- or the production string?

9 A That's righe. This was a hundred and eighty-
10 {eight thousand eight hundred and sixty parts per million.

11 Q Okay. And, Mr. Nlegg, what did vour analysis
12 Jon the other sample show that was taken from the tank?

13 A Thirteen thousand sixty-six hundred and sixty
14 Jlon a --

15 Q. What was that?

15 A August the 18th, thirty-two thousand six hundred
17 |land sixty parts per million on it.

18 MR. RAMEY: Thank you.

19 0 (Mr. Carr continuing.) Now, will you turn to
20 ||what's been marked as 0il Conservation Exhibit 1-E, and tell
21 jthe Commission what that is?

22 A This is a letter from -- to Agua from the

23 |[Commission, directing thr to cease disnnsing of water in

24 this particular well.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Cowt Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
i ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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A This is a field triv report where the -- check
the pressures on various strings, and on this -- the pressure
on that particular time was -- at the surface, was five hundr¢

and twenty-five pounds, casing pbressure was eighteen hundred,

and the tubing is seventeen hundred and fifty pounds.

0. And that was taken August 25th, correct?
A That's right.
Q And as you go on through these, are these just

subsequent repcrts of inspections?

had three hundred and tifty pounds, and on the casing we had

ﬂﬂﬂﬂﬂﬂ [T Je

~-five, and on the tubing we had three hundred and

sixty pounds. That's taken at two forty-five p.m., Friday.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Repoiting Scrvice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247.2224

0. Now, Mr. Clegg, would vou refer to what's marked

Exhibits 1-¥, -G, -H and -I, and explain them to the Commissi¢n?

ing

pqd

A Yes, they are.

0 Do they ail reflect that the well was pressured up?
A That's right. |
0. Mr. Clegg, when did you last check this well?

A I checked this July the 9th at about four p.m.

0. And that was last Friday?

. Yes, sir.

0. Was there still pressure on the surface string?

A Yes, there was. There's -~ on the surface we




4
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2 MR. JENMINGS: What was that casing?
3 A The casing was seven twenty-five.
4 MR. RAMEY: ould vou read all three of
5 HJthose again, Mr. Clegg?
6 A Yes, sir. The surface was three hundred and

7 fifty pounds; casing was seven twenty-five; and the tubing was
8 three hundred and sixty pounds, at two forty-five p.m., Friday.
9 1) Mr. Clegg, based on your experierce with this
10 well, would vou have any recommendation to make to the

11 }{Commission concerning injection in the H-35?

12 A Other than I don't think there should be any
13 |lwater put in it until the pressures have been depleted and
14 |feverything.

15 MR. CARR: I have nothing further of

16 Mr. Clegg.

17 MR. RAMEY: Any guestions of the witness,

18 Mr. Jennings?

19 MR. JENMNINGS: Yes.
20 CROSS EXAMINATION

21 BY MR. JENNINGS:

22 0 Mr. Clegg, from your examination of che well aﬂd
23 the tests that vou have run, what have you determined to be Lhe

24 source of the water and the vressure?

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Gourt Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICQO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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2 A, I made a determination, it is other than a salt

3 saturated.

4 0. What does that indicate to you?

5 A It indicates it is saturated with salt.

6 0. Does that indicate the source of the water?
7 A Well, I -- I couldn't answer that, because I

8 f{don't know.
9 o How do you explain the difference in the chlorfide
10 [|content between the water that was between the tubing and the
11 ffcasing and the water that was in the -- or it is in the tubing
12 and the water that was coming up on the surface?
13 A Well, that water that's coming from the field was
14 |Jlwith the low chlorides, and that was with the salt saturated
15 Jwas coming up out of the surface.

16 0. Was that the water that Aqua wasg in affect

17 injecting?

18 A It was coming to the surface tank, ves, sir.
19 0 That was the water -- Agua was putting into the

20 ground there?

21 A Yes. It was coming to the tank.

22 0. On your July 9th, 1976, test, when vou tested
23 the surface pressure, how leong did you -- did you open 1t up?
24 A No, sir. There was a chart on that with two

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUDQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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opinions on it, one from the tubing and the other from the
surface.
0. You just checked -- you didn't open it up to

determine how long it would take it to bleed off?

Commission at any time to your knowledge other than yourself?

the casing leak survey.
Q. No. I was Speakin

conducted any test on behalf of the Commissiocn.

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224

A No, sir.

0. Have you ever done that?

A No, sir, we have -- we never have, or I haven't.
Q Has anyone checked this well on behalf of the

A I think so.
0. Who would that be?
A Well, one of vour own representatives was there

Friday, and also Pete Turner was there on the original, to ruh

A Oh, I don't know -- I don't know whether they +ave
or not.

0 Is there anyone =lse in charge of ~-- or that
checked -- or -- of testing operation other than you and Turndr?

A On the flow back and that way?

0 Yes.

A I have never even checked the flow backing.
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0.
A
Q
A
0.
A

Q

A,

0.

A.

n

All I have checked is the pressure.

been checked by someone other than yourself?

wells in the same area?

these other wells?

similar problem?

You just checked the oressures on it?
That's right.

Now, if the flow back has been checked, it has |

That's right.
And if somebody did check it, vou don't know wLo?

That's right.

Mr. Cleqgqg, have you had occasion to test other

Yes. We ran tests on various wells in the areh.

Have you found that there is a surface pressurg in

A, Yes, we have.

0. Could you point out any wells that appear to have
surface pressure equal to the one -- the pressure in this~Agu$
well?

A Not offhand, I sure can't.

o Is the ~-- would it be true to say that there ate

a number of wells in the same area that have a similar problep?

There's problem in the area there, ves.

TTnes T A ermes ~ aL

~i 2 e
UL YyuUd oLt

ow iany wells have this

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Rejiorting Sernice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-222%
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Page....... 19
A I couldn't estimate how manv.
0. Mell, do vou check them?
A Well, there's two or three of us working there

and we all check them.

] 0. Well, can vou remember anv in particular that

you have found where they had this surface pressure?

A Yes. We have squeezed a lot of wells there that

has had pressure on them, on the string.

0. When do you last recall having tested a well

that showed surface -- substantial surface pressure other than

the Agua well?

A. I don't remember the last time in that area. 1

have checked them in various areas, but I haven't checked then

at that particular one.

0. And you are just not in a pnsition

any particular wells upon which you -- in this area where you

found the pressures, but you know there are some?

A Yes.

o
L

ave you reporited these wells to the Commissiod

A Yes. Evervthing that has pressure on the surfg

has been reported to the Commission.

0, I3 Lhe Comnissior

concerning these other wells?

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
60T Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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2 A I just report them and recommendations come oult
3 ||of the Commission office.
4 0. Do you remember when yvou last reported any such
5 wells?

6 A No, I don't. I'd have to look back on my trip

7 sheets.

8 0. Do you have those available?
9 A No, sir.
10 0. Are vou familiar with the -- some of the

11 injection wells in which they're injecting in connection with
12 a water flood?

13 A, Some of them, yes, sir.

14 ) Have you found any of these to have any surface
15 pressure?

16 A Yes, we have,

17 0. Have you made any recommendations concerning
18 | these wells?

19 A Yes, sir. They have -- I haven't made any
20 recommendation. There's been work done on these particular wells.
21 0. Do you have any thoughts as to how the problem
22 in connection with the Agua well could be solved?

23 A I

sls

“hat -- 1 don't have -- 1 can‘t make a

24 decision on how it is to be solved. It would have to come out

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Serviee
601 Tijeras, N W
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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the area that have a surface pressure equal to eight hundred
and fifty pounds?

A. No, sir, I'm not.

0. And if you encounter a pressure like that, how
would yvou go about repairing it or --

A It would have to be squeezed off, cement
circulated in behind the pipe and tie all the strings togethen

vith cement.

0. Can you do that while it's pressured up?

A Unable to do it with the pressure up.

MR. CARR: I have no further questions.
MR. RAMEY: Now, when you say oressured up,

they are unable to do it while pressured up, do you mean in

ithe 0il string or the tuhing string?

A. In the surface, behind where we have the pressy

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224

Page... . S5
of the office.
MR, JENMINGS: I believe that's all.
MR. CARR: I just have a couvle of questi¢ns.
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Carr.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. CARR:
0. Mr. Clegg, are you familiar with many wells in

re,




2 unable to squeeze it, if we have any water contamination, be

3 flunable to squeeze it and shut the water off.

4 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Jennings, any more?
5 MR. JENNINGS: Just one question.

6

7 RECROSS EXAMINAT ION

8 BY MR. JENNINGS:

9 O Have you, or -- first, could you tell whether
] 10 | that pressure is caused -- the cause of that pressure?

11 A Can I tell?

12 0 Yeah.

13 A I'd be a millionaire if I could tell. Yeah.

14 I could solve that if I knew what was causing it.

15 0. All right. To rephrase the question, can vou
16 tell whether thet is caused by water or some other source?
17 A No. I can't see that. I sure can't.

18 0. And you -- there's pressure, but you don't kno&
: 19 whether it's water or gas or what?

% 20 A Yeah. We can determine whether it is water or
; | 21 gas if it is coming to the surface, because we can open it there

22 and determine whether it is air, water or gas, because we havé

£2

22 At i e A
£2 ST Va.LVES Uf

o~ T~ PR, - TN AP _ . .
hese Dradenheads aind Surrtace SLrings.

24 Q. Well, then, I thought you had testified that ydu

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY

General Court Reporting Scrvice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 8710Z
Phone 247-2224
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had not opened the valve to determine what it was, is that trpe?

A We have bheen there when they have opened them.
0. Well --
A We don't open any valves. We are not allowed
to open any valves, but we can usually -- a company represent%tive

there does the opening of the valves.
0. Well, when you were there when the valve was

open, what happened?

A Pressure bled off and water surfaced immediately.

0. Were you ever there at any time when it was
tested and it was gas pressure?

A No, sir.

0. Do you know if a2ny member of the Commission waf
ever there and witnessed a test in which the pressure was

being caused by gas?

A No, sir.

0. And it was concluded there was no pressure?
A No, sir.

MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all.

MR. CARR: I have no further guestions.

MR. LUCERO:

H

have one question.

FIOWARD W HENRY & COMPANY
Grneral Court Reporting Sereice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 217-2224




10

11

12

13

14

15

le

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, LUCERO:

0. In your opinion, what would need to be done to
continue the use of this well, if anything can be dcne, for a
salt injection, salt water injection purpose?

A. In my opinion, it would have to -- all the
pressure would have to be dissipated, and go down and set a
bridge plug, a retrievable bridge plug and perforate that,
and circulate cement to the surface, tie all the strings
together, so it couldn't get out into the fresh water zone,
and eventually that salt will eat up every string of pipe in
the hole. And if they have to cement the well, then they go
out and drill out the plug and test it and see if it holds in|
If it doesn't, why, we have to use the same procedure again
with cement.

0 All right. 1In your opinion, if you didn’'t have
any unnecessary delays, how long would that take?

A Heavens, it would depend on how long it takes
to bleed the pressure off of it, stop the flow and everything
It's kind of hard to answer a question like that.

MR. RAMEY: In other words, you're saying,
Mr. Clegqa, they will have to £lovw

A That's right.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247.2224
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MR. RAMEY: -- to get the pressure off
the former injection pressure that was going down the tubing?
A, That's right.
MR. RAMEY: They are going to have to bledd
that off until the well will no longer flow salt water?
A That's right. It will have to be bled off,

and the well should be dormant before they ever cement it.

MR. RAMEY: And then they will have to go
in and set a bridge plug and perforate it -- or they will havpe

to pull the tubing, set a bridge plug, perforate the casing

above the bridge plug and then --
A That's right.
MR. RAMEY: -- circulate cement through

these perforations and fill the annular space between the oil

string and the tubina?

A That's right.

MR. RAMEY: Or the surface casing?

A, Surface, yes, sir.

MR. LUCERO: You feel there is no way you

could estimate in terms of a time period, assuming that you

don't have any other delays, when all this can be done?

A I just don‘t have any way of determining -~

MR. LUCERO: Okay.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, NV
ATRUQUERQUF, NEW MEXTCO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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A -- how long it would take.

MR. RAMEY: Any further questions of the
witness?

MR. JENNINGS: No. That's all.

MR. RAMEY: You may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

MR. CARR: I call Les Clements,

LES CLEMENTS

was called as a witness, and having been first duly sworn,
testified upon his oath as follows, to~wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CARR:

0. Will you state your name for the record, pleasgk®
A Leslie A. Clements.

0. Mr. Clements, by whom are you employed?

A, New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission.

0. In what capacity?

A, 0il1 and gas inspector.

0 How long have you been so employed?

A Sixteen-and-a-half vears.

3. Mr. Clements, do your duties include witnessing

various kinds of tests for the Commission?

HIOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
Grneral Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phonr 247-2224
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A Yes, sir.

0. Have you previously testified before the
Commission or one of its examiners and had your credentials
made a matter of record?

A Yes, sir.

case in the H-35 disposal well?

often work with tracer and temperature logs and read them and
base decisions on your interpretations of ther -

A Yes, sir.

0. Did you -- did you witness a tracer and
temperature survey which was run on the Agua salt water

disposal H-35 well on October 16th, 19752

please? HOWAKD W, HENRY & COMPANY
Generad Court Reporting Serviee
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247.2224

A Yes, sir, I did.

0 And who else was present at that time?

A Mr. Turner and the "Western Companv renresentati
s I wilil hand you what's been marked as 0il

0. Are vou familiar with the subject matter of thlis

A Yes, sir.

MR. CARR: Does the Commission accept his
qualifications?

MR. RAMEY: Yes.

0. (Mr. Carr continuing.) In ycur position, do ypu

Conservation Commission Exhibit 2, and ask you to identify thdt,
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day.

being shown it?

examinations of this log?

hundred

there.

what that water is?

problem.

A This is a composite copy of the logs we run that
0. And this was run on October 16th, 19752

A, Yes, sir.

0. Have you previously examined this log after

- Yes, sir.

0 What conclusion have you reached from your

A Well, we have a problem. From about twelve

to thirteen hundred feet.

0. What is the nature of that problem?

A Well, there's some water moving somewher= down

o} Are you -- can you identify for sure what it i§?

A It is a cooling effect.

0. That's reflected on the temperature -- survey?

A Yes, sir.

0. Now are you -- can you identify with any certajnty

A No, other than it is a problem ~- it presents a
It is an indication that somcthing is wrong.
0. Did you notice arnything else from the log?

HOWARD W._ HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
631 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224




L Page......... 29 .
2 A, Yes- sir, one about fourteen fifty.

3 0. What about fourteen fifty?

4 A There is a -- it drops off gradient again and

5 |lindicates that something is moving by.
6 0 What you're saying is that at about fourteen

7 {hundred and fifty feet the temperature drovs off?

8 A Yes, sir.
- 9 0 And that indicates to you that, what?
~ 10 A That there is a fluid movement there.
11 0. At that depth?
12 )} Yes, sir.
13 Q. Do vou notice anything else from your examinatjon

14 |lof the log?
15 A In previously looking at it we had to -- aroun@
16 Jltwenty-five hundred to twenty~two —-- or twenty-two hundred to
17 ltwenty-five hundred feet, there is -- the gradient straighten%
18 |out again and indicates that there is some fluid movement therxe.
19 0. Now, Mr. Clements, have you inspected this well

20 lon occasion other than the time you --

21 A. Yes, sir.
22 0 -- ran this log?
23 A. Yes, sir.

24 0. Did you find pressure between the surface casirg

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
Generat Court Reforting Scrvice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
I one 247.2224
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Page.......... 30 .
and the production string?
A. Yes, sir, I sure did.
0. In yvour inspection?
A Yes, sir.
0. Now, assuming that there is a flow at, say,

fourteen hundred and fifty feet, in your opinion, could this

be repaired?

A I don't think it could be, in my opinion, at
the time -- or at the present time be repaired properly.
0. Now, what problems would you incur if you were

attempting to repair that?

A I believe that the survey indicates that
there is water movement and cement absolutely will not set up
if there be any water movement.

0. And how would you correct this?

A I believe that the well would have to be
stabilized to zero pressure, and make certain that we have no
movement in the calt sccticn, or at these -- where these
anomalies occurred on the log, and that it will have to be
perforated and squeezed.

0. Do you have any recommendation to make to the
Cormmission concerning injection in the H-35 well?

A I don't think it should be allowed till the

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reforting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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well is properly repaired.
MR. CARR: I have nothing further of
Mr. Clements,
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Clements, what do you base

your conclusion that cement will no: set where you have movinb
water?
A Two past experiences.
MR. RAMEY: Have you -- could you cite any
work that's been done in the area?

A Yes, sir. For instance, T.P. -- I can't remember
the well, seemed like we spent something like a hundred

thousand dollars trying to cement one of their wells off with

movement.
MR. RAMEY: When you say "we,” who do you mean
A T.P. Sorry about that. I witnessed it.
MR. RAMEY: But they got the well -- they

did get the well squeezed off?

A They got it isolated.
MR. RAMEY: By that, vou mean --
A Yes, sir. We have a window there, and we have

a casing patch over the perforations. Also, we had a similar

experience on the Armer Cilico State Well.

MR. RAMEY: Any other guestions of the witdess

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Cowrt Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICQO 87102
Phonr 247-2224
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. LUCERO:

0. You referred to the fourteen fifty foot level?
A Yes, sir.
0. Am I correct in saving that you stated that thé

flow could not be repaired there?
A Under the present setup, it is my opinion that
it can't be.
0 In other words. you're referring it to the
present setup --
A Yes, sir.
0. -—- because later on you said that it would be
shut down until properly repaired?
A Yes, sir. If -- I believe I stated that if the
well was dissipated to zero pressure and that we ascertained
there was nc movement there, I believe it can be repaired, yes,
sir.
0. Okay. I thought you had said that the fourteep
fifty foot level could not be repaired.
A I don't think it can right now, sir.
0. All right. But what you're saying is it can,
hut not right now?

A Yes, sir. Right.

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reprorting Serviee
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224




2 MR. LUCERO: okay -

3 MR. RAMEY: Do you think, Mr. Clements, th?t

4 lyou have movament into the annular space between the side of the

5 Jhole and the 0il string at twelve to thirteen hundred?

6 A Yes, sir.
7 MR. RAMEY: And fourteen fifty?
8 A, Yes, sir.
' 9 MR. RAMEY: And twenty-two to twenty-five

10 hundred?

11 A Yes, sir.

12 MR. RAMEY: And water is entering the well
13 |bore --

14 A Yes, sir.

15 MR. RAMEY: -- from some outside source --
16 A Yes, sir.

17 MR. RAMEY: -— at these points? Where 1is
18 |lthe -- where is the surface pipe set on this well?

19 A Let me see if it doesn't have it on top of thiT

20 log. I don't have my field notes with me. It's eleven hundréd

21 fand something.

22 MR. JENNINGS: Eleven eighty, sir, eleven eighty.
23 THE WITNESS: Eleven eighty.
24 MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the witness?

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
Geueral Court Reporting Scrvice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phonr 247-2224
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Mr. Jennings?

MR. JENNINGS: I have a few.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, JENNINGS:

Q. Mr. --

A. Clements.

Q -= Clements, do you have any other wells in

this vicinity that have indicated a similar problem?

A Yes, sir.
0. Can you pinpoint some of the wells?
A, I don't have the exact location of them, but

I could name the companies, if that would help you.
0. Are they experiencing water f£low in the same

general area?

A Yes, sir. This is ---

0. Is it generally in the salt?

A Yes, sir.

0 What are some of the other companies that are

expveriencing this same problem?

A. Well, Gulf, T.P., Armor, Skelly, just about every

operator down there.

0. Have you recommended that all of these wells bp

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reforting Seruvice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 2:47-2224




2 shut in?

3 A, I recommended they be repaired.
4 0. When dxd you make that recommendation?
5 A I beiieve it was at one of the hearings that
- 6 I don't -- whatever Mr. Nutter had a while ago on -- or Mr. darr,

7 incorporated in the hearing, one of those. I don’t remember

8 just which.

9 0 Well, then, Aqgua is not a unigque problem?

10 A No, sir.

11 0 All right. Have the other wells been repaired?
12 A Some of them have, yes, sir.

13 0. Well, let's look at the ones that have not.

14 Are there some that have not been repaired?

15 A Yes, sir.
16 0. Could you tell me how many?
17 A I'd have to look at my records. It would take

18 a while to dig them out and I don't have them with me.

19 0. Eight, ten, fifteen?

20 A Oh, seventeen or eighteen, somewhere in that
21 [neighborhood. That's just a wild guess.

29 0. Until these wells are repaired, would it help
23 G repair iLiie Agua well if the water is coming from these otheér

24 |jlwells?

HOWARD W HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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A L thihk that the water is not coming from thede
other wells because they are not injection wells. They are
pvroducing wells. There is a slight difference there.

0. Well, where is the -- do you have any idea whdre
the water is coming from?

a, I'm like Mr. Clegqg. If I could answer that, I'd
be a millionaire.

0 Well, isn't it true that the Agua well has bedn
shut in for -- I don't know, for -- since last September 17th?

A But the pressure has not dissipated, either,
has it?

0. No.

A Okay.

0. Do vou know of any efforts to relieve the
pressure?

A They're periodically flowing the water back frpm

their well, Agua is, I understand.

Q. Well, will that relieve the vressure if the
other wells are not repaired?

A I don't know.

0. Has any action been taken to have the other
operators in the pool repair the well?

A Yes, sir, but it was held in aheyance with the

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224




2 formation of the committee, South Eunice Committee setun.
3 I vrote letters requiring all of them to be revaired,

4 Mr. Jennings.

5 0. But you haven't cited any of them into

6 shutting their wells?

7 A. Some of them are shut in. They are temporarilyy
8 abandoned wells. They are -- none of them are -- however,
9 |lare injection wells or disposal wells.

10 0. Are you familiar with any area -- any injecti%n
11 jwells that are being -~ wells in which there is injection in

12 connection with water flood operation in the area?

13 A Am I familiar with anv of them?

14 0. Yes, sir.

15 A Yes, sir.

16 0 Are there a number of injection wells in the aLea?
17 A Yes, sir.

18 0. Are you familiar with the pressures in these

19 injection wells?
20 A Not right offhand. I have observed them many
21 times, but I hate to sit here and tell you what I thoughtvit Las.
22 0. Are they a hundred pounds?

23 A No, sir. Considerahlv mnore than that

24 scmewhere in the twelve to fifteen-hundred-pound range.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Sercice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247.222%
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Maybhe even vossibly higher in some cases. I'm not sure.

0. Would it be fair to say that there's probably

a hundred injection wells in the area?

A I don't know.

0 There's a substantial number of them?

A Yes, sir.

0. And they are all injecting at substantial
pressures?

A. The vressures, ves, not -- not as much as it wa

We have curtailed the pvressures and the volumes of water under
this order 5003. This is the same order that we run the
Bradenhead survey on, that Agua well.

0. Now, Mr. Clements, sometime back we had a hearfi
here, I believe it was -- just a minute, I can't tell you, buit
I think it was Movember, in connection with case 5403, and at
that time I belleve you testifi=zd as t¢ the test you had made
on a number of wells?

A Yes, sir.

0. Do vou recall the report that yvou gave under

S.

ng

test of the Agua well, and I believe this test was made sometime

between February 16th, and February the 25th?

»

A, February the -- sir, the dates again?

0 My recollection -- my notes show it was -- the

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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was made between February 16th, and February 25th. It might
be wrong, bhut that's my --

A. I'm certain that it is probably another Bradeg
survey that we run, quarterly survey.

0 And I think you testified at length, and
probably -- I want to say case 5403.

MR. CARR: I think you're right.

MR. JENNINGS: Do you remember what your test
of the Agua well showed at that time?

A. No, sir, I don't.

0. To refresh your recollection, I will hand you
what was marked, I believe, as Exhibit A in connection with
that hearing, and call your attention to the Agua well in

which there is a little star beside it.

jgas in the water, forty-five second --

Lilal to me now. L'm not a pressureman. What is the --

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
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Phonr 247-2224

A All right. Okay.

0. Does that refresh vour recollection?

A If this 1is our exhibit, I'm sure it is righ*.

0. What does that show?

A It shows five hundred and twenty-five pounds o%

A, It's gct five hundred and twenty-five pounds of

head

0. What does that -- what does that =-- just explain
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gas on it. It shouldn't be there. Surface nressure or
casing should absolutely have nothing on them. They are for
protection of fresh water and not to contain pressures.

0. And what -- then after you bleed it -- did the

gas dissipate?

A I assvme it did. It said it did.
Q Well, vou reported this, did you not?
A I'm sure this information was passed on to me

by someone else that run the test. At the time I was kind

of overseeing a bunch of things.

0. Well -- and you don't recall having made this fest
A No, sir. I did not make it.
0. What does the -- does it indicate that there

was no water?

A It does on this one, yes, sir, it does.

0. How do vou explain thav?

A I don't know.

Q Conld I have the exhibit?

A It could be salted over. I think Mr. Abbott

could explain that to vou.

0. Doesn't this indicate that there is no communifa-

tion in that well?

A. I think vou're asking for an opinion that

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
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I don't know whether I have that or not.

0. Well, vou have exnressed opinions ahout other
things?

A Yes, sir.

0. Huh?

A Yes, sir. You have got a problem there.

0. Does it indicate ~-

A A grave problem.

0. Does it indicate there is communication or not?

A You have got a -- you have got something coming
from somewhere, haven't you?

Q. Well, how do vo explain the test in February

that shows five hundred pounds of gas pressure and no water,
and then there's tests made just on July 9th on Mr. Clegg,
showed the surface pressure of three hundred and fifty pounds
Is it possible that that was gas, toco?

A No, sir. I flowed that well on October 16th,

and it flowed =alt water.

G Well, sir, I'm talking about -- this is later.
This is in =-- after October. I'm talking about now the --
this test, the gas -~ the one that showed the gas was in

February, and the latest one which showed a three-hundred-£fif

pound pressure was made on July 9th, earlier this week, or

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reforting Service
601 Tiyeras, N W.
FQUERQUE, NEW MIXIK
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last week, by Mr. Clegq.

A Uh=-huh.

0. Now, my question was, could vou tell whether
that was water pressure or gas pressure?

A No, sir, not without flowing it, we can't.

0. When was the last time you flowed this, or vou

witnessed the flow?

A The last time I flowed it was October 1l6th, 1975.

0 Do vou know of any subsequent time that it was
flowed by anyone who worked for or with you in the 0il
Conservation Commission?

A No; sir.

Q. A1l right. Do you know why the other wells
that present this problem have not been repaired?

A. Yes, sir. I think I told you that a minute agb,

that I had wrote letters to each operator that had this problenm,

stating that these wells would have to be repaired, and then
with the formation of the South Eunice Committee, which

Mr. Abb_.. i1s a member of, they decided that they would hold

this in abeyance till they monitored some of these problem areas.

Q. Well, now, you said they decided.
A Yes, sir,
0. Was that the 0il Conservation Commission or thé

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
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2 operators?

3 A The operators and the Commission.

4 0, Well, did they -- did they delay this with

5 |lcommission approval?

6 A I'm certain that it was, vyes, sir.
7 0. When did you write them?
8 A. I don't know. 1I'd have to ao back and look in

9 my files.

10 0} Well, April, last August, or when?
11 A Immediately after the first Bradenhead survey.
12 0. That was -- when the first Bradenhead survey -

13 is this the one in February --

14 A I don't know.
15 0. ——- or prior to that?
16 A Tt was prior to that. And the ones that hadn'ft

17 been repaired, I wrote them after the second Bradenhead

18 survey, again.

19 MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all.

20 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Clements --

21 A. Yes, sir.

22 MK. RAMEY: -- I think Mr. Jennings has

23 indicated that the Commwission has not shut any injection wellp %
24 |

—||in other than verhaps the Agua well in the area, which is --

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, NW.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phonr 247-2224




2 I'm sure is true, bhut there have heen other injection wells
3 lshut in in trying to determine the source of these water flowk
4 that are in the area, have there not been?
5 A Yes, sir. Yes, sir.

- 6 MR. RAMEY: And do you know approximately

7 lJhow many wells have been shut in?

8 A Injection wells?

9 MR. RAMEY: Yes.

10 A Eight to ten.

11 MR. RAMEY: And also there was a -- did vol

12 |lnot attend a meeting, I believe it was in April of this year,
13 liwherein the operators were invited to attend the meeting from
14 areas where we do have water flows in Lea County?

15 A, Yes, sir.

16 MR. RAMEY: Were there any threats or

17 |jpromises from the Commission at this time as to what vpossible
18 |laction may be -- may have to be taken in these areas that you

i9 recall?

20 A Yes, sir.

21 MR. RAMEY: Do you know what --

22 A There's going to have to be solved.

22 MR. RAMEY: And if they weren't solved, whit
24 |was ~-- what was an alternative?

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Scruice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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A. Possibly shutting in of all injections in the

southeast.
MR. RAMEY: Thank you.

THE WITNESS: Uh-huh.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CARR:

0 Mr. Clements, in this area there are a number
of different kinds of wells, is that correct?

A, Yes, sir.

0. And the source of the problem that we are
encountering in Lea County can't be clearly attributed to
any one particular well?

A No, sir.

0 Is it safe to say that the Commission's attitu
has been that any possible problem in any well is going to

have to be corrected?

A Yes, sir.

0. Is that a fair statement?

A Yes, sir.

MR. CARR: I have nothing further.
MR. RAMEY: pir. Mutter.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0. Mr. Clements --
A, Yes, sir.
0. -- you mentioned when you were reviewing that

log there that there were three possible problem areas. One
was 1in the neighborhood of twelve to thirteen hundred feet,
I think. Now that would be at the approximate casing point

for the surface casing --

A Yes, sir. Right.

0. -- or slightly below that?

A Yes, sir.

0. Now where would that be with respect to the

salt formation?

A. I think immediately above it.

0. That would be at the top of the salt?

A. Yes, sir.

0. Okay. Then you had another possible problem

area that was around fourteen, fifteen hundred feet?

A. Yes, sir.

0 Where would that be with respect to the salt?
A That would be in the salt.

0. That would be in the salt?

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
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A, Yes, sir.

0. And then another possible area of concern was

twenty-two to twenty-three, twenty-four, twenty-five hundred

feet?
A Yes, sir.
Q0. And where would that be?
A In the salt.
0 In the salt?
A Yes, sir.
O Oor --
A Or at the base of it.
0. Down near the base of the salt?
A Yes, sir.
0. Now when you're talking about putting this welll

back on disposal use, you said it would have to be repaired
first, but you didn't think it could be repaired until all
the pressure had been bled off?

A, Yes, sir.

0. And that the well was in a stable condition.
Now, if the pressure has been bled off, and vou have zero

pressure on the tubing and zero pressure on the production

~ S e e

casing, and zero pressure on the surface casing, does that mean

necessarily, that these flows through these three salt areas,

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
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or these three areas in the salt, that are indicated by the

temperature log, does that mean necessarily, that all of thosk
flows of water have ceased?

A, No, sir.

a satisfactory cement Zob, if you attempted to squeeze those
areas?

A Very possibly.
necessarily mean that you could repair =--

A No, sir.

Q. —- the well to sufficient degrse to put it back
on disposal?

A True.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. LUCERO:

injection well problems and the producing well problems.

Would you elaborate on that?

X

as this well in guestion here is -- are injecting water into

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
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0. So even if the pressure has been bled off, thefre

would still be a possibility that you wouldn't be able to obthin

Q So maybe just bleeding off the pressure wouldn|'t

0 Mr. Clements, you made a distinction between the

Yes, sir. iInjection wells or disposal wells suych




1 Page......... 49 ..............

2 the formaticn under pressure, where a producing well is just
3 either -~ some of them are temporarily abandoned, sir, but

4 they are either flowing or pumping.

5 MR. RAMEY: But the water -- the water

6 problems are not inside the production string on the producirg

7 wells, are they?

8 A No, sir.
9 MR. RAMEY: They are on --
10 A The surface strings and intermediate strings,

11 yes, sir.
12 MR. RAMEY: I see. And some of these wells

13 have pressure on the surface string and some have pressure

14 Hon the intermediate string?

15 A Yes, sir.

16 Mik. RAMEY: Ckay.

17 MR. JENNINGS: Just one other thing.
18

19 RECROSS EXAMINATION

20 BY MR. JENNINMGS: :

21 0. Mr. Clements, I don't understand this too welll
22 My understanding, the well -~ as the water is being disposed
23 jof at a depth of some, oh, thirty-nine hundred feet, that is

24 where the bottom of the -- of the hole, is it not, the bottom

HOWARD W HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reforting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MFEXICO 87102
P Phone 2:47-2224
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of the other casing, the seven-inch or the seven --
A I don't know. Mr. Jennings, I don't have thadt

information with me.

is thirty-nine hundred feet of seven-inch casing, and that
there is open hole below that, wouldn't it indicate that that
where the water that's being put in at the surface is going?

A Yes, sir.

other than -- other than at the bottom?
A No, sir.
0. Do you have any indication or do vou have

anything that leads you to believe that the water that's

is being asserted at the surface by -- in the surface --
outside the surface casing?

A I can't answer that question.

0 Well, vou can't answer -- vou don't have --

you do have anv indication or you do not?

first question that vou had. Yes, there is indication that

there is water coming from somewhere.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Cowrt Reforting Service
601 ijeras, N.W.
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0. Well, assuming that the water is being =-- the#e

Q Do you have any indication or any evidence thalt

the water at any place is getting out of the seven-inch casiqp,

being disposed of into that well is causing the pressure that|

A As I say, I can't -- I can't answer the specifl
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0. But is there any indication that it is the watpr

that is being disposed in that hole?

A I can't answer that question.
0. Does the -- is it of any significance to you that
the water that is -- that was being produced at the surface

or is causing the surface pressure is a hundred and eighty-sik
thousand parts per million of salt, and the water that's being
injected into the well has only thirty-two thousand? Does that
mean anything?
A Certainly does. It means if that thirty-two
thousand goes up through the salt, it will pick up that much.
0. But do you have anything -- again, that

indicates that it is going up through the salt?

a. I can't -- no, sir.

0. Do you have --

A Besides a temperature survey.

0. Is this a temperature survey?

A, Yes, sir. It is a radiocac- --

0. Would you just refer to whot voU have marked

as Fxhibit 2 --

A. Yes, sir.
O -- and tell me who ran that survey?
A The Western Company, line division.

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
6011 Tijeras, N W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 217-2224
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) For the purpose of the record, would you refer
to page two, and just -- first, you will note there, that thege

were some remarks.

A Yes, sir.

0, Whose remarks are those?

a, Those are Western Comvany's.

0 Are they the company who was emploved to make

the survey?
A Yes, sir.
0. And they were to make the survey, I assume,

at Agua's expense?

A Yes, sir.
0. Do you feel that Agua -- that Western Company
is a well qualified -- and that these survevs are evaluated

by competent personnel?

A I certainly do.

) Well, would vou refer to the remarks and just
read those to the Commission, please?

A Okay. Tracer ran at one barrel per minute,

of the fluid going past T.D., ten percent of casing shoe,
temperature van after tracer to £ind where [iluid was coming

in the well bore outside of seven-inch oven surface pipe,

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
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and fourteen hundred pounds per sguare inch. Ninety-two percént




2 valve to flow bhack, but did not get enough flow bhack to changp
3 temperature. Possible fluid coming in at fourteen fifty, and
4 channeled to surface, run two and three -- runs two and three),
5 ran after flow back.

6 Q Now, would you just explain to the Commission
7 first what it means when it says ninety-two percent of the

8 fluid going past T.D., ten percent, and casing shoe?

9 A Well, the T.D., is the T.D. of the tool hcre,
10 Mr. Jennings. It's not the T.D. of the well.

11 Q. What was the T.D. of the tool?

12 A I don't know. I don't have that -- let's see,
13 where did they run it to? Thirty-seven fifty, I assume.

14 It says top log interval.

15 0 And there was ninety-two percent of the fluid
15 was going past thirtv-seven fifty?

17 a. Yes, sir -- no, sir -- ves, sir.

18 0. And ten percent at the casing shoe, what does

19 that refer to?
20 A It means that they lost ten percent of the flulid,
21 the casing shoe that went into the formation of the casing shpe.

22 Q Right there?

23 A, Voo, sir.

24 0. Now does it make any indication of any areas

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N W,
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247.2224
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of possible pnroblems other than at the fourteen-hundred-and-

fifty-foot level?
R The tracer survey

survey than we are talking about.

does not. This is a diffedent

This is a radioactive

survey and not

a temperature survey.

0. But it does indicate where the water is going?
A Yes, sir.
0. And the only channeling possible at fourteen

£iftv channels into the surface?

A Mo, sir. The tracer survey did not indicate
that.

0 But this is what the temperature survey
indicated?

A. Yes, sir.

Q Do you feel that these temperature surveys are

quite azcurate?

A, Yes, sir.
0. And the tracer surveys are, too?
A As far as they go, ves, sir.

MR. JENNINGS: I bhelieve that's all.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Clements, on the tracer
survev, what 1s the extent or how far awav from the well bore

can a tracer survev detect fluid movement?

FEOWARD W, HENKY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Sercice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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MR.

A,

MK.

wonder about

percent on a

witness? Mr.

BY MR. CARR:
0.

in the surfa

injected?

A.

high chloride content of the water taken from the surfacs

string and t

could be a r
A.
MR,

MR.

Eiqht to twelve inches.

RAMEY & Pight to twelve inches?
Yes, sir.
KAMEY : The Commission might -~ might
the validity when you add up to a hundred and t#o
log, Mr. Jennings. Any other questions of the

Carr.

REDIRECT EXAMINATICM

Mr. Clements, is it possible that the water

ce string could be from the well of the water

Yes, sir.

Is it also a vossible explanation that the

he discrevancy between that and injection well

esult of the water coming up through the salt?
Yes, sir.

CARR: I have no further guestions.

JENMINGS: Just one thing in that line.

FLOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICQ 87102
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RECROSS EXAMINATION

[y

3 BY MR, JENNINGS:
4 0. There 1s an annulus hetween the tubing and the

5 J{casing, is there not?

6 A Yes, sir.
7 0. And what is in that?
8 A I believe Mr. Abbhott said that he had some

9 inert fluid, oil possiblv, is that right, Bill?
10 MR, ABBOTT: Uh-huh.
11 0. (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Is there oil showihg
12 |lup around the surface with this water that is bheing produced?
13 A I don't think it is a significant volume to
14 (show up.
15 o Well, can't you see a stain, if tnere is a gal}on

16 of 0il down there?

17 A. I don't even know how big an area we're talkinP
i8 about, Mr. Jennings. I don't think anvone else does, either.
19 0. Well, vou engineers ought to be able to figure
20 the difference between the size of those pives.

21 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Clements isn't an engineer}

22 Mr. Jennings.

Al

MNINGS. Onh, excuse me. He is an expert.

24 MR. RAMEY: I think he is an exwert in his

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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2 field, but T don't helieve he is an expnert engineer.
3 MR. JENNIHGS: okay.
4 MR. RAMEY: I will identify him as such.

5 Anv further questions of the witness? He mav be excused.

6 {(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
1 MR. CARR: Call Mr. Sexton.

8

9 JERRY THOMAS SEXTON

10 lwas called as a witness, and having been first duly sworn,
11 |ftestified uvon his ocath as follows, to-wit:

12 DIRECT EXAMINATION

13 I'BY MR. CARR:

14 0. Will vou state your name for the record, pleasp?
15 A Jerry Thomas Sexton.
16 0. Mr. Sexion, by whom are vou employed and in whht

17 foosition?
18 A New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission, super-

19 lvisor of district one, southeast MNew Mexico.

20 QO How long have you been so emnloyed?
21 A. Since October of last vear.
22 0. Would vou bhriefly outline vour duties with the

3 Commission?

24 A, To see that the rules and regulations of the

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
Coneral Court Reporting Service
601 Treras, N.W.
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2 state are enforced.

3 0, Have vou ever testified hefore the Commission
4 or one of its examiners?

5 A Ho.

6 0. Yould vou briefly summarize for the Commission
7 your professional and educational background?

8 A I graduated from the University of Kansas in

9 1959 with a B.S. in petroleum engineering, and worked twelve
10 vyears for Cities Service 0il Company as a petroleum engineer
11 in Kansas, Oklahoma, and New Mexico, and I worked three yearsg

12 with Rice Engineering and Overating Companv as an engineer.

13 0. And you have worked in New Mexico?

14 A Yes.

15 Q. And vou are familiar with the southern New

16 Mexico?

17 A. ‘ Yes.

18 0. Do you belong to any professional organizationp
19 A The A.I.M.E. and the A.P.I.

20 MR. CARR: If it please the Commission,

21 I would tender Mr. 3Sexton as an expert witness in petroleum

22 engineering.

23 MR. RAMEY: I think the witness is QUalifiEd
24 to testify as a vetroleum engineer.

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
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0, (Mr. Carr continuing.) Mr. Sexton, are vou

familiar with the circumstances surrounding this case?

A Yes.

0, In the Aqua H-35 salt water disvosal well?

A Yes.

Q. In vour ovninion, what problems exist in this

general area that surround the Aqua H-35 disposal well which
relate to the question of resumption of iniection in this wel
A Well, first, doesn't appear to me that the arg
has been stabilized. 1In June of this year Skelly had anothen
injection well which their surface pive water started flowing
out their surface pive, which is a continuation of the problé
we have had, and then some overators east, while drilling the
new wells, encountered water flows, and also we have hagd one
operator spend one hundred fifty thousand dollars in trying
to perforate and squeeze this water zone off, and due to
water flow, they finally got their casing cemented off, but
it didn't do a satisfactory jobh for the life of the well.
And right now there's five wells that we are using as
monitor wells set up in this committee, that I feel like if
we required them to go in and perforate in the salt, circulat
back un to the surface, that their cost per well would be in

excess of a hundred thousand dollars, based upon these last

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
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2 several work orders that have been done in the area, and this|,
3 to me, doesn't indicate that we have got the problem solved,
t 4 and I have questioned that if Aqua injects above the fracture
5 pressure or =ven below the fracture pressure, whether their
6 fractures have held since they have reduced the pressure,
7 and I think we need some tests on this at a time when I would
8 feel gafe to re-injcect water into the well, and I agree that
B 9 the tracer log didn't show any water coming up directly to tqe
10 salt section, but we ran the same tracers and the same logs
11 on the -- all the injection wells in the area, and we found
12 the same results, which indicates to me that the problem is
13 Junique and the committees nor anyone I know of has come up
14 with the answer vet. They are being worked on and we mav be
15 getting closer, and I think there's been more like twenty
16 injection wells shut down, and we are in the process of
17 cycling them all to see if they have any response to these wglls
18 that are pressured up in the salt section, and to date we
19 haven't had any, and I don't believe your weli -- l'm not sure
20 what your shut in pressure is on the Agua disposal well, but

21 the committee feels like all three committees, that the shut

22 in tubing pressure will have to be below five hundred pounds
’ 23 for 1t to show uv on the -- on a response from these monitor
24 wells that have pressure in the salt, so ~- and Agua is a
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2 member of the committee that is working in this area, and

3 is aware that it is not a simple solution to it, and the

4 Comnmission has let injection go on in the water floods in théd

5 area, but it's been on a voidage basis, which, to me, indicates

) that there is pumping wells that's going to produce this water
7 that's being injected, and if vou are leaking off it's going

8 to he a reducing interval, because vou only can inject what

9 is produced, so it, in itself, is not something that is going
10 to seriously extend the problerm, like injecting into one

11 well hore without any relief -- without any capvacity on it,
12 and to me, at the time we look at this well for injection
13 again is when we can say that that area has been solved.

14 Then we can go back in and look at vour well, and see then

15 if it can be corrected, but at this time to go in and inject
16 water in an area that is pressured up and causing expensive
17 work overs, and -- well, I don't believe this to be fair to
18 the operators.

19 0. Mr. Sexton, do you believe that authorizing
20 injection to produce water in the H-35 would be in the best
21 interest of conservation, would prevent waste and protect

22 correlative rights?

23 A T den't belicve it would ve.

24 0. Okay. Do you have anything further to add
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1

2 to vour testimonv?

3 A I don't believe so.

4 MR. CARR: I have nothing further of thig
5 withess.

6 MR, RAMEY: Mr. Sexton, you refer to

7 fractures and such. Could you kind of clarify that for the
8 Commission, what —-- what happens when yvou fracture a formatign?
9 A Well, there's been a lot of -- a lot written.
10 on it, and vou can find difference of opinions by professionjl

11 people on what does happen, and there is no way of telling

12 where a weakness in the fracture will occur. It may be some

13 distance from the well bore. It mav then go up and cross

14 flow into a different formation and continue in a different

15 zone than what it started out with, and it is -- this is --

16 we know we have some problem that is unique to the area, and |
17 we don't have the tools to —- available to the industry that |
18 I know of at this time tc say for sure whether this is haovpening
19 or whether it is not happening, but there have been numerous 1
20 articles written that say this is a pocssibility. And when i
21 something unique comes up, vou have to consider this as a fadtor.
22 MR. RAMEY: Do vou have any rough idea of

23 what the fracture vressnre of the San Andres may be inn Luls gqrea?
24 A I think we got this information from the
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service companies that do fracture work, and it may vary fron

eleven to fourteen or fifteen hundred pounds.

MR. RAMEY: That is surface pressure?

A Surface.

MR. RAMEY: Nr is that bottom-hole pressuﬂ

A Surface pressure.

MR. RAMEY: What happens to a fracture?

Is it a horizontal fracture or vertical fracture, or what is

A, I think probably at this depth, I would feel
like most of it -- it would be a vertical fracture, which
extends straight up and down, and not horizontal, so --

MR. RAMEY: Is there some rule of thumb
or -- that you engineers use that -- as to where -- what
depth fracturing, say, goes from vertical to horizontal?

A. I think most of it beyond two thousand feet,
they could pretty well consider vertical. This varies with
each formation, but like you say, as a rule of thumb, at
this depth I would assume it would be a vertical fracture.

MR. RAMEY: So is there a possibility, say

of saying in the vicinity of the H-35 well, if there is a
fracture, millions of barrels of water have moved through thd
fracture, take the pressure off and let -—- will that fracturd

come back together?
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2 A It chould. This is -- a lot of it depends

3 on whether it's been etched out, and whether it's been --

4 and exactly what your fracture is, and what it is composed

> of, but supposedly if it is not propped, why, once you reduce
6 the pressure, it should come back.

7 MR. RAMEY: Thank you. Do vou have anv

8 || further questions, Mr. Jennings?

9 MR. JENNINGS: Just a couple of questions.
10
11 CROSS EXAMINATION

12 | BY MR. JENNINGS:

13 0. Well, then, Mr. Sexton, as I understand your
14 testimony, there are other problem wells in the area than Agua?
15 A. This is true. It is the wholie -- probably --
16

the first area it included thirty-six section, I think, and now

17 Jit's expanded to the east some several miles.

18 0. And you testified that the number of injection
?b 19 wells that are still being allowed to inject water?
;22 \ 20 A This is true.
i;. 21 0. What formations are they injecting into?
g? 22 A. I believe there again --
P
i 23 0. Well, at wvhat depth?
F 24 A, Around thirty-four hundred, I believe.
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Page........ 65
n, Then they are injacting in a higher -- or <lod
to the surface than Agua?
A Yes.
0. Do vou have knowledge ahout the pressure of
these injection wells?
A Yes. I think they could go possibly as high 4

eighteen hundred pounds, and they have been shut in, and part
of them would drop almost immediately to, say, within seven
days, go down to around five hundred, it looks like, and then
some of them stay up to eleven or twelve hundred, and part of
them are injecting at fourteen hundred vounds. Eut I might
add that the ones that had high pressure were not taking watg
both numerous ones so far have been shut down at eighteen
hundred pounds, but they weren't taking, you know, maybe
twenly varrels a day.

0} It would take more vressure to get .nore water
in there? 1Is that what you're sayving?

A Well, what I'm saying is that they probably

er

s

r,

weren't fractured or else it would -- once vou reach a fracture

pressure, then vour rating goes up tremendouslv at that

pressure, and these -- since these weren't taking large rates,

why, I would assume that thev were -- it was probably becausq

of the characteristics of the formation, the reason they had
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high pressure.

0. Well, does the -~ if Aqua is requiring eighte%n
hundred nounds of pressure or thereabouts to inject into its
wells, does that indicate that there were not fractures in the
area?

A No. I helieve you probably were fracturing
the zone, because I think vou had one test -- didn't you say
this one test was run at one barrel per minute at fifteen
hundred pounds? And then you were injecting considerably
more water at eighteen hundred pounds, and this, to me,
indicates that you did have fractures.

0. That was in -~ on a tracer, ves.

Do vou have any idea as to when you might
complete the work or the -- that you are undertaking in the
area on the other wells?

A Well, I don't think we can put it off tooc long.

I think Joe has already -- or Mr. Ramey already indicated

I at the meeting in April that it is not going to be an extending--

a-- not gcing to extend over a long period of time, and right
now, I think maybe a third of the injection wells, and this

is an estimate, have been shut in and cvcled, and after that

~ Lo

Hohe ctter we yet this dene, I'm sure some radical steps

will have to be taken at that time.
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0. You say a third of the wells have been shut i+

and cycled. You mmean you are shutting in a few of them, and
testing them, and then starting to -- letting them start up
again at a later period?

A. WWhen their pressure falls below five hundred
pounds, why, then, they can start re-injecting and shut some
more down.

0. Well, have you found that their pressure is -+

after it falls to five hundred vounds, is building up again?

A No.

Q Once vou get the pressure down, it will stay
there?

A We're talking about in the injection pressurel.

0. Yeah.

A Yes. I think that's right.

MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all.

MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the

witness? You may be excused.
(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
MR. CARR: At this time I'd like +o offeq
0il Conservation Commission Exhibit Two, which is the log.
MR. RAMEY: You did offer one.

MR. CARR: Cne was vreviously offered.
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MR. RAMEY: Without objection, they will

be accepted into the record.

(THEREUPON, Commission Exhibits 1-A, =B, -C, 4D,

-8, ~-F, -G, -H, -I, and Number Two, were duly
admitted into evidence.)
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Jennings.
MR. JENNINGS: I have one witness, if it pleA
the Commission, Mr. Abbott.
We have an exhibit here showing the whole

thing, that might be helpful.

(THEREUPON, a discussion was held off the recgrd.)

(THEREUPON, Agua Exhibits One, Two, Three and

Five were duly marked for identification.)

W. G. ABBOTT

was called as a witness, and having been first duly sworn,
testified uron his oath as follows, tc-wit:

o) Would you please state your name, occupation,
place of business?

A My name is W. G. Abbott. 1I'm manager of Agua,
Incorponrated, at Hobbs, New Mexico.

0 e

Mr. AbLoii, llave vou apveared betore this

Commission on many occasions, including all of the cases

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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which have heen incorporated in this record, and had vour
rualifications accepted?

N Yes, sir.

MR. JENNINGS: Does the Commission desire me

to further gualify Mr. Abbott?

MR. RAMFY: No. I think he's just barely
qualified.

0. {Mr. Jennings continuing.) Mr. Abbott, beforé¢
we —-— first, refer to what has been marked as Exhibit One,

and I believe that's a map on the wall, and just identify that

if vou will, please?
A Yeah. That's our Exhibit One, and it shows

the line map, and the well map of the Blinebry-Drinkard salt

water disposal system. There are four hundred and sixty-five

producing wells tied into this disposal system that we are
disposing of the salt water. The total water disposed at
the present time is approximately four hundred barrels an

hour.

Now if you will remember, iLie sequence of eveﬂts, 1

our H-35 well down here, that is the well that was shut in by
order of the Commission in Augqust of '75. At that time it wa

taking -- we were pumning watcr into the San Andres formatior

L B

at the rate of about fifty-five hundred barrels a day, so wit
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the Commission order, we —-—- we had to have someplace to put
that water, or it would shut down approximately two=-thirds of
the system, so we ran a temporary line up the so-called county
road, and put a line over to our SWD C-2 well. Then we came
to the Commission and got approval to perforate an additional
zone in the San Andres so that this water, all the water tha%
we are disposing in H-35, and also the C-2, would -- could be
disposed in this SWD.

At the present time, ever since August, this
water is being disposed in the C-2 under vacuum. If the -—-
if it is taking approximately, as I said, four hundred barrels
an hour, vacuum, and I might point out that the well has bee&
improving, in that we have -—- previously we had had to
acidize this well about once a month in order to maintain th¢
four hundred barrels an hour by vacuum, but we -- our last
acid job of the same size, by the way, we haven't had to
re-acidize that well since about April 2nd, so it indicates
to me a couple of things, maybe the permeability is better,
or the reservoir pressure may be dropping, and it has more

available head to dispose of that water by wvacuum.

MR. RAMEY: You're referring *c the C-2 wgll?

a This is the C-2 well, yes.

Then to relieve the situation, we came down and
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drilled this SWD, A-22 well.

MR. RAMEY: thich 1s located where,

Mr. Abbott?

A Tt's in the -~ A-22 well is located in the

unit letter A of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East

We drilled this well as a disposal well in the San Andres.

We have been testing this well by hauling some water to it,
and it will take approximately six to seven hundred barrels
per day by gravity. We planned to use that as an injection

well, but if you remember, one of the Commission hearings,

and the order written from that hearing restricted our disposal

to a hundred P.S.I. in the tubing. We thought that was

unreasonable, since there are numerons inijection walle in +h:

area that have twelve hundred to two thousand pounds injectian

pressure, so we had a re-hearing, and asked that we be allowéd

to inject water in this well at twelve hundred P.S.T. That
hearing was held over ninety days ajou, and we haven't heard
anything from the Commission as yet. It is a good disposal
well. 1 say good, when you compare it with our SWD H-35,

we think that it will accept the water readily, and as this

the Sar Andres is a huge agquifer, we think that the pressure,

i £+
- A

1

that twelve hundred pounds, will be dissipated close to the
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well bore in this well. We have recentlv installed the surf%

lines to this A-22 location, some four-inch and some eight-it
lines, and we are in the process now of moving some tankage
to that location, and we -~ by closing valves and so on, we

can divert quite a lot of water to that A~22 location.

Now, we don't want to move any injection pump$
that we have located at H-35, A-22, because we don't know wh
pressure will be allcwed by the Commission, and we are -- but
we are getting ready to equip the well with -- with injection
pumps. We had hoped to -- after we got this A-22, disposing
of a major portion of the water, and the C-2, disposing undex
gravity, then we would like to be allowed to»dispose in this
H-35, especially from these wells that are just east of H-35

I don't have any idea what the volume is, but
I think it is around -- or less than a thousand barrels a day

0 Mr. Abbott, how is it -- would vou refer to
what has been marked as Exhibit Two and state to the Commissij
just how the H-35 well is completed?

A Yes. You can pass it around. The H-35 well

has got a nine-and-five-eighths-inch casing set at eleven

hundred and eighty feet with the cement circulated to the

-H

seventy-five, cemented with three hundred sacks of cement, and

the caleulated o0 of. (hS HRHY LLGrkygnty four hunired fe

General Court Reporting Sevvice
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We then have five-and-a-half-inch plastic line tubing swung
in the well, and the bottom of that tubing is at thirty-nine
seventy-five. There's no packer in the well, and the annulué
between the tubing and the casing is loaded with refined oil
of a sufficient volume to bring it down to the base of the
tubing. We were injecting in the -- into the open hole zone
from thirty-nine seventy-five to the plug back depth of the
well at forty-nine eighteen. The injection pressure, when wé¢

shut the well down, was seventeen hundred pounds.

0. Mr. Abbott, refer to what has been marked as
exhibit -- on vour Exhibit Three --

A Yes.

Q. -~ and identify that and tell what i+ is, and

do you have any comments on it?

A Exhibit Three is the tracer and temperature
survey run by the Western Company on December 8th, 1974.
This survey was run shortly after the problem area was outlinr
by the Conservation Commission, and we were -- at that time
we were injecting into the well, so we thought we would run

this survey to ascertain if all the water was going into the

ed

open hole zone, and it shows that the water, ninety-twc percent

of the water, was being injected below four thousand and

fourteen feet, which is down into the open hole zone, and eigd
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percent of the water was going outright at the casing shoe of
the seven-inch pipe.

0. Mr. Abbott, referring to what has been identif
as Exihibit Two, would you review that document and again
identify it for the Commission?

A. Exhibit =-- what?

0. Exhibit -- Commission Exhibit Two. It is what

you have marked as Exhibit Four.

A Oh, right.
0 But there is no need *o encumber the record.
A, I didn't recognize it. This was another tracer

survey run by Western Company on October 16th, 1975, and thif

1
2 - = —_—— - v -~

was previously mentioned by the Concgervatid
withess, so again, it shows that the -- ninety-two percent
of the water is going down into the open hole, and I had
previously testified at a hearing that that ten percent was
probably an eight, so it looks like there was no significant
difference in the two logs that were run about a vear apart,
and we think that the well hore and the equipment and casing
programs and the tubing are all sound in :the H-35. There is
no indication that there is a leak in the H-35. The pressursg
recorded by the Commission and by Agua personally are normal,

at the present time our flowing tube pressure is four hundred
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P.S.1. We are flowing the well back at the rate of about fiﬁty
barrels an hour. The pressure on the anaulus, which is loadéd
with oil, is seven hundred and twenty P.S.I1., which is normal,
because o0il is lighter than water, and we are comnressing the
0il and pushing the water down to the bottom of the hole, so
that ié normal. The only thing that is unusual is the press$re
on the surface pipe, but that is normal for this area, in that

probably eighty percent of the wells in the area have some s¢rt

of pressure on the surface pipe.

Q Mr. Abbott, when the Commission instructed yo$
to shut the well in on August 22nd, 1975, did they advise yo*
that they thought that there was communication between the

tubing and the casing strings in this well?

A Yes, they did.
0. Do these exhibits -- on your Exhibit Three an&
Commission Exhibit Two, tell you -- or give vou any information

as to whether there is or is not communication?

A In my ceoinicn, there is no communication in the
well bore. This is also -- can be seen by the pressures in
that -- with the annulus of the casing loaded with oil and a

lower pressure on a surface pipe, which is indicated and has
been tested that i+ mav bhe gas., I deon't sce any wav Lhat thdt

pressure could be maintained on the surface vipe from the
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annulus of our disposal well.

Q0. llave vou on occusion bled the vnressure off of
the surface vipe?

A Yes, we have,.

0 On what occasion and what are the results when

you bled the vressure off?

A It drops to zero. One of our last tests we rin

on it was November 12th, 1975, but I was interested to sea tye

volume of any water that came cut of annulus, so I had my
fieldman run a test on it, and we bled it -- he bled the

surface pressure off, and we caught the water in a tank truck.
It bled seven barrels of water at that time into the tank
truck, and the pressure was zero. When he put the casing

pressure gauge back on, well -- and shut in the casing, then

it immediately started building up, which indicates to me that

there was a —-- pressure from an outside source, and a lot of
it indicated pressure was gas pressure or air.

0. At the time you took that -- made that test,
was your H-35 shut in?

y: 9 Yes.

0. It has been shut in at all times since Septemfer?

AR A .
f1e 1o, DL

o} Mr. Abbott, do yvou have any -- as a result of
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2 your study of this well, have vou reached any ~-- or do vou

3 have any thoughts or conclusions as to where the water that

4 is being -- that is causing the pressure on the surface ~- what
5 is the source of that water?

6 . It is my opinion -- I'm also a member of this
7 committec that's working on this area, and the indications

8 are so far that the pressures on the salt section are caused
g9 by poor injection wells in the —-- in these water flood units}
10 t is true that we are shutting in -- the commission -- this
11 committee has been recommending they shut in the wells, one
12 injection row at a time, and observing the pressures on some
13 observation wells to see where -- what the observation wells
14 do, and as yet, we haven't come to the -- the well that has

15 the leak or wells that have the leak.

16 0. Mr. Abbott, refer to what you have marked as
17 exhibit -- or we have marked as Exhibit Five and identify thdt,
18 and tell what it shows, please. Do you have some more?
19 A Exhibit Five is a plat of this area showing all
20 the wells and all the injection wells, and we have showed on
21 | Exhibit Five disposal wells that are circled in blue. The
22 wells that have the arrows pointed to them are operated by
23 Agua, Incorporaled, starting from the bottom, they are the

24 H-35 and the A-22 and the C.T. 2Also shown on these -- on thi

[]
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2 exhibit are two wells circled towards the south part of the

3 vlat, which indicate two wells that are observation wells thft
4 the committee is watching the pressures on the surface pipes

5 to see if there are anv changes as the various injection welils
6 are shut down.

7 The northernmost red circle is an Armor well.

8 It is now operated by a vetrosearch concern called the Citco

) State Well 1-E. The initial pressure on this surface pipe -1
10 MR. RAMEY: Would vou identify cr give thTt

11 location, Mr. Abbott?

12 2. Yes.
13 MR. RAMEY: For the record?
14 A This is located in Unit Letter E of Section 2|

15 Township -~ I think it's 23 South, Range 37 East. Now the -A
16 evidently that well broke through -- I say broke through, it
17 was a pumping well, and evidently the pressures suddenly

18 zoomed up oan the tubing casing annulus to eleven hundred and
19 fifty P.S.I. Now this happened probably four or five months
20 ago. This pressure at the vresent time shut in is eleven

21 hundred and forty P.S.I. Now if your -- our Agua H-35S

22 well has been shut in since September of '75, and I don't thiFk
23 1 there’s -- L think the vpressures shown by this Petrosearch

24 Citco State are coming from evidently an injection well and a
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water flood unit. The southernnost well is another well thaﬁ

b

recently blew -- thac recently experienced pressure on the
casing annulus. I can't -- I don't know if this was on the
surface pipe or not. But I think it was. The surface pipe was
open in the well, and the pumper driving around the field bagk
in June noticed a gusher of water shooting up in *he air,
and it evidently was just coming out of this open valve, so
it means that the water either just -- the pressure in the
salt section just migrated to that well, or something happen$d
to change it, and at the present time there's three hundred
P.S.I. on that well. So those two wells are being used as
observation wells by this committee to see if by shutting
in injection wells there will be any changes in these pressupes.
I wanted to point that out, because I think

it is pertinent to this area.

MR. RAMEY: Why don't we come back at

one-thirty?

(THEREUPON, the proceedings stood in noon recqss.)

MR. RAMEY: The hearing will come to orden.
Mr. Jennings, will you continue with your
witness, please?
MR, JENNINGS: Yes, sir.

0. My, Abbott, has the shutting in of the H-35
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solved the problems in the »nroblem area in Township 22 South)
Range 37 East?

A, No, sir. Shutting down the SWD, H-35, hasn't
solved any pressure problems in the same salt stream in that
area.

0. Mr. Abbott, have vou had occasion to have salline
or other tvpe of water tests made on the water produced or
injected into the H-35 well?

A Yes. We have a couple of tests, back in
November 2lst, 1974, we had a water analysis run by Halliburlon
Division Laboratory, and the water analysis at that time for
water being injected into our SWD, H-35, shows the chlorides
to be thirty-four thousand parts per million. Then since we
have been flowing the H~-35 well back, and have been for six
months, I wanted to get another analysis of the water flowing
back out of the San Andres to see if the water had changed
any, and we had an analysis run by United Chemical Corporatign
at Hobhs, April 3rd, 1976, and it shows chlorides to ke flowing
back out of the well at thirty-two thousand eight hundred. 1]
consider that the same analysis of the water flowino back as
the water would put in the well. It's previously been testiflied
that the analvsis run by John Runvon with the Commission on

August l4th, 1975, of water flowed back from the surface pipg
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this I-35 well, shows analvsis of a hundred and eightv-eight

thousand eight hundred and sixty varts per million chlorides

C. What conclusion do vou draw from that?

A Well, there doesn't seem to be any comminqlin%
Qf the disposal water in the H-35, and the water that is
present in the salt stream of this well.

0. Mr. Abbott, do you have any idea how long it
would take you to completely reduce the pressure? We have

spoken of zero zerco zero here in that well.

A No. I have no idea, in that we are limited by

facilities to dispose of the water. That is the big problem
We are flowing it back to fifty barrels an hour. If we could
flow the well back at a greater rate, we cculd reduce the
pressure sooner, but we are limited, because the SWD, C-2
is the only disposal well left that we have, and we can't
crowd that well or it will overflow.

0 What is the capacitv of your line from H-35
to the C-2?

A It's around ninety-three hundred barrels an hg

0. Are your pumps capable of pumping that much wa
from the H-35 to the C-2?
A Yes, sii.

0. Mr, Abbott, it has bheen suggested that the prog

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Sercice
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2 could be remedied by perforating the seven-inch casing and

3 filling that interval. 1Is that possible?

4 A 1t is possible, but at the proesent time I thiTk

5 in that whole area it is best to keep the observation point

6 on all the wells available to see what the pressures are doiTg

7 in this so-called salt section. If vou perforate the seven-inch

8 and squeeze the well with cement, and provided vou get a good
9 squeeze job, and circulate the cement up into the annular spijce,
10 outside of -- the seven-inch and up into the annular space
11 between the seven-inch and the nine, five, vou will lose
12 any observation of the pressures in that salt section, besidgs,
13 we can even the well by the perforations. I don't think
14 voun are much in danger of corroding the casing with that high
15 salinity salt water. I think it would be much worse if you
16 had produced brine from the San Andres in that position, and
17 I think it would be better to leave it open the way it is

18 until the whole area is remedied and the pressure bled down
19 in the salt section.

20 0. Well, what recommendation do vou have to make
21 to the Commission at this time?

22 A I recommena that -— one, that they don't requilre
23 us to perforate the well and try to repair it at this time.

24 And, two, to allow us to inject water probably at a limited

volume at the time that we need it. Now_ I don't know when
HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224




2 that will be. It's according to when the Commission writes
3 the order on SWD, A-22, and we get that well equipped, and
4 some pump -~ some more pumps at H~35 to kick some more water

5 up to A-22, and at the end of that period, well, then, we

6 will know how much water we will need to dispose of in this
7 H~-35.
8 Q Mr. Abbott --
- 9 MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all.
10 I would offer the Exhibits One, Two, Three and
7 11 Five.
12 Mr. Abbott, were Exhibits One, Two, Three and
13 Five prepared by vou or by a service company?
5 14 A Yes, sir.
- 15 MR. JENNINGS: We would offer Exhibits Numbeged
16 One, Two, Three and Five.
17 MR. RAMEY: Without objection, these will

18 be admitted.

l% » 19 (THEREUPON, Agua Exhibits One, Two, Three and
20 Five were duly admitted into evidence.)
21 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Abbott, when vou shut in

22 the H-35 which was back in September of '75, as I understand,

shut 1n pressure at that time?

]

TR RN - =
WAL L. YRAD LiL

24 a. I think it was in excess of fourteen

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
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11

12

13

20

21

22

hundred nounds on the tuhing. It was -- of course, right
after injection, I imagine that it dropped off a little bit
to sixteen hundred nounds, but it eventually came down to

about fourteen hundred.

MR, RAMPV: And wvhat is the shut in presspre? |

Do vou have any idea?

A No. We haven't shut in the well since we have
been flowing it back steadv. The flowing pressure is four
hundred pounds, and I imagine the shut in would be around sif
hundred.

MR. RAMEY: I note on here on vour Exhibit

Numher Three, under "remarks,"” on the portion here where it

shows the temperature tool --

HK. AMEY ¢ ~-—~ it says temperature survey|was

run to determine channeling and casing shoe, due to large

amount of fluid in hole, no conclusion could be drawn.
A Uh-huh.
MR. RAMEY: Does that mean that they -- ag
I take it, that they could make no determination whether thed

was channeling or no channeling at the shoe?

A That's with the toopliidaluce sulvey, ves. ‘lhey

couldn't make a determination, because we are —-- couldn't

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Scrvice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-222%
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15

16

17

18

19

20

shut in the well long enough to get a base line for the
temperature survey, and that the well was being used for
injection.

MR, RAMEY: Yeah. But you did have eight
percent of your water going out right at the shoe of your
seven-inch on the well?

A Yes, and the remainder going out intovthe opew
hole. Now that was recorded by -- with the tracer survey,
radiocactive tracer.

MR. RAMEY: Now have you made a study of,
say, wells within a mile of the H-35?

A No, sir. We haven't made any recent studies.

MR. RAMEY: So vou don't know whether wel%s
that have been plugged in the area are adequately plugged

to contain water in the San Andres?

A, No, sir.
MR. RAMEY: And you don't know whether
producing wells are —-- have adequate cement on their casing

strings to cover the San Andres?
A No, sir.

MR. RAMEY: If, say, this Humble Bovd well

S
X

wiiich is in Unit J, of Section 35, what I assume is twenty-two,

thirty-seven, if -- well, that seems to be a shallow well.

HHOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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Page86
Forget that.
A Okav.
MR. RAMEY: Well, let's drop that questio+

If wells, say, within a mile of vour H-35 were not adequately
plugged or were not adequately cemented, is there any way
that vou could assure this Commission that water put into the
San Andres and the H~35 would stay in the San Andres?

A No. You'd assume that the operatcrs of those
wells, if they are -- if they were having any difficulty,
would do some remedial work.

MR. RMMEY: So you could not -- you could
not assure this Commission that water injected into the H-35
in the San Andres would stay in the San Andres?

A No, sir.

MR. RAMEY: So then it possibly could migy

to, say, the salt section or shallower horizons?
A Right.
MR. RAMEY: Perhaps even into fresh water

in an inadequatelv plugged well?

=4

»
(a3

£ it were improperly vlugged, yes, sir.

MR. RAMEY: Do vou know what the chloride
content ¢f the San Andres water 1s 1n thls area or was in

the area previous to any injection?

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247.2224
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A. Tet's se=, I can't remember if we had taken ahy

analvsis back at that time or not. November of '74 is the
earliest that I have at this time.

MR. RAMEY: That is on your injected water
but you don't have any idea what the --

A No, sir.

MR. RAMFEY: ~- the nature of the water in

the San Andres was pbrevious to any --

A No.

MR. RAMEY: -- objection -- injection of that?
A. No. Huh-uh.

MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the

witness? Mr. Nutter.

CROSS EYAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q. Mr. Abbott, in your closing remarks there
during your direct testimony, you stated that you hoped
that the Commission would not require you to repair this well
at this time. What did vou mean by that?

A Well, I think it is more valuable to leave an
observation point on the surface pipe to observe the pressurg
Liiann LU syueeze the well ott and lose that observation point,

and also, we feel that having eleven hundred and eighty feet

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 217-2224
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Page....... ?? ...............
of ninre-and-five-eighths casing, surface casing in this well

circulated to the surface, there is no danger of any waters

getting into the fresh water zone at three hundred feet.

0. And then you further went on to say that you hopedi

the Commission would authorize the use of the well as you neg¢ded

it?
A Yes, sir.

0 So, in other words, what you're proposing is

that you would not make any attempt to shut off any flow int
the surface pipe, but that you would resume disposal into th
well?

A Yes, sir.

Q. This then will be contrary to yvour statement ¢n
pages sixty-two and sixty-three of the transcriot of the
hearing on November 19th, when you said that you be allowed
to repair the well when we are able to, and resume a limited

amount of injection into the well, T say limited, of approxi+

mately a thousand barrels a day, and then you further descrilbed

on the next page the method in which you would make the repaf
as soon as the pressure is -- guoting, ™As soon as the

pressure is let off our well, so we can pull the tubing and
we can perforate the seven-inch, and cirenlate cement behind

the seven-inch, up into the surface pipe, at eleven hundred 3

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Conrt Reporting Service
601 Fijeras, N.W.
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seventy feet, eleven eighty feet.”

A Yes, sir. Well, my opinion has changed since
that time, because of the difficulties in the area, and also
the difficulties the operators that have attempted this, the
troubles they have had, and I think that the Coummission would
be wiser to hold off on any squeeze jobs of these wells, and
just observe the pressures so that we can tell what is
happening to the pressure in the salt section.

Q Well, the "We are not going to repvair any well
and we are just going to ohserve the pressures that are in
the salt section," wouldn't it be better to discontinue
injection bhelow the salt section where the water coming from
that is going into the salt?"

A I don't know if that -- if that's even the
case, Dan. There may be some injection wells that have a
hole in the tube and a hole in the casing, and it is being
injected straight into the salt sect.on. I don't know if it

is a roundabout method. I think we will find out in time,

because this committee is shutting in the wells, and eventuai

we are going to shut in the right well or wells, and we will
find the culprits.
0 Now vou are saving that you don't know what

is causing it, either. You are the third quv today that's

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Repoiting Service
£01 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224%
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1 Page......... 9 0 ...............

2 going to be a nillionaire if you fiqure out how, ¥’ 7ht?

3 A Right.

4 MR, NUTTER: I will add myself to that

5 and there will be four of us. Thank you.

6 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Abbott, let's make some

7 assumptions here. Let's assume the worse, that all of the

8 shutting in of the injection wells on these water floods does
9 not solve the problem, and the Commission of necessity may

10 at that time say there will be no more injection in this ares.

11 Do you think that disposal wells should be included into this
12 lumping of injection wells?
13 A Well, of course, your assumption, I think will

14 find the problem, if we don't find it by shutting in the

15 wells we will find it, but when we flow back some of thesc

16 observation wells at a high rate, and observe some pressures

17 I don't think we have exhausted our methods on this committee ;
18 to find the problem, but if vou shut in the -- all the

19 injection wells, I wouldn't object tc shutting in the H-35.

290 MR. RAMEY: What about the A-22, say, if

21 we authorized up to twelve hundred pounds on that, would you |--
22 A. No. That well, I think, is a very good well,

23 and I believe that anv nresaures obscorved on the A-22 well

24

are around the well bore, and thev will dissipate into the

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Coust Reporting Servnce
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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reservoir.
MR. RAMEY: That would you consider the

fracture vressure cf the San Andres to be in this area?

A I would be in favor of allowing an injection fgrad-

ient of one P.S.I. per foot. I nntice the Commission has
written two or three orders recently on disposal wells, not
injection wells, but disposal wells of seven-tenths of a
pound per foot, which means that you are actually allowing
two-tenths of P.S.I. per foot of surface pressure, so a wellL
four thousand feet deep, that -- you'd only allow eight
hundred pounds. Now I don't think that's enough in the -- ip
the formations we have in Lea County.

MR. RAMEY: I don't think you answered mv
question. Do you know what the fracture pressute is of the
San Andres in this area --

A No.

MR. RAMEY: -—- from yvour experience with
treating your wells, injection wells?

A I believe it is around eighteen hundred pounds.

I'm not sure.

MR. RAMEY: Any further questions of the
witness?
MR, JENNINGS: Just one question.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224




2 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

3 BY MR. JENN.INGS:

4 o Mr. Abbctt, Mr. Ramey asked you if water

5 injected in the San Andres formation in your well might not

6 reach back through fractures and cherwise up into the shallower
7 zones, and I think vou answered it would. Would the same be

8 true of water injected at the for -- for water flood purpose$

9 into the (Oueen formation?

10 A Yes, sir. 1In fact, the pressures in the water

11 injection wells are higher than the -- any injection pressurés

12 we have had in the disposal wells, and they are also shallower

13 formations.
14 MR. JINNINGS: That's all.
15 MR. RAMEY: One other guestion. You have

16 heard of the Federal E.P.A. Underground Injection Control

17 Program --

19 MR. RAMEY: -— which says that within a
20 five-year veriod the director of the state agency, if they
21 are so designated, must review all injection projects, and

22 including disposal wells, and part of this review would be

Z3 tu —- that we could be assured that water injected into a

24 definite horizon is going to stav there?

FIOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Scruice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
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Yes.

MR. RANEY: Do vou think that the director

of the New Mexico state program could approve vour well if

you could make no assurance that the water was going to stay
in the San Andres formation?

A Well, of course, they write these government
requlations that put the burden of proof on the operatecr when
they don't have any proot that anything has happened to the
contrary, and I don't think you could -- we could assure them
that the water would stay in the San Andres, because there ate
too many wells in the area, but I think by observing produci?g
wells in the area that we can find out any problems as they

arise.

MR. RAMEY: And then when the vroblem ariges

such as flows in the salt section, we find it impossible
to adeguately repair these wells?

A Well, I don't think it is impossible to repait,

but T don't think the problems we are running into in this axea

are new to the o0il industrv. I think the Railroad Commissior
of Texas has run into problems, and they have solved them.
I think we should study the whole picture to see how they did

\MEY ¢ Thank you, Mr. Abbcectt.

1

ey
L LEN o

Any other questicns?

HOWARD W HENRY & COMPANY
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You may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

MR. JENNINGS:
MR. RAMEY:
else?
MR. CARR:
MR. RAMEY:
nothing further that anybody

the Commission wil. take the

(THEREUPON, the proceedings were concluded.)

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Refiorting Service
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That's all I have to offer.

Mr., Carr, do you have anything

Mothing further.
The Commission will -~ if there's
wants to add to this case;

case under advisement.
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OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

Noverber 10, 1976

Mr, James T. Jennings

Jennings, Christy & Copple

1012 Security Hational Bank Bldg.
P. O. Box 1180

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Re: Case No. 5713
Dear Mr. Jennings:
An order has not yet beer entered concerning

the Agua, inc, ii=35 well. ¥When it is, I will be certain
that you are sent a copy.

Very truly yours,

LYNM TESCUHENDORFE
General Counsel

LT/dr




LAW OFFICES OF

JENNINGS. CHRISTY & COPPLE

JAMES T. JENNINGS IGt2 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING TELEPHONE 622-8432
SIM B. CHRISTY TV P O BOX I1IBO Arta Copg 505

BRIAN W‘EO,?F‘LE ROSWELL, NEW MIXICO 88201

ROBERT G. ARMSTRONG

November 9, 1976

0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Joe D. Ramey, Secretary-Director or
Lynn Teschendorf, General Counsel

RE: CASE NO. 5713
Gentlemen:

A hearing was held on the above case in connection with the Agqua,
Inc. H-35 Well on July 14, 1976. If the Commission ever entered
an Order pursuant to this hearing, we have not received our copy
or we have nmnisplaced it. Please advise the status of this matter
or if an Order has been entered, please forward us a copy.

Yours very truly,

£l307Ma.7t« Q&O&néggby

ZaMES T. JENNINGS 7
JTJ /mb

cc: Agua, Inc.




AGUA -- H-35 Disposal Well

I would recomniend additional water not be injected into the H-35 well for the
following reasons:

1. The area has as yet not been proven stable.

A.

G.

In the last several months Skelly has had an injection well pressure up
(Les has data on this)

Gulf has had a workover which cost in excess of $150,000.00 which was
directly due to this pressured up area. Continental also has had an
expensive workover. At the present time there are 5 wells which are
being used as monitor wells which if the wells were perforated and
cement circulated from the top of the salt to the surface it would be
expected to cost from $100,000.00 per job up.

Even if Agua now injects below fracture pressure there is a question on
whether the fractures created in prior injection would close. Flow

back test indicates to me the fractures have not closed. Did the natural
permeability have this capacity?

Even if tracer logs show water is being injected in the San Andres zones
(which from the logs I have seen is probably correct) it is not possible
to say it is confined to the San Andres formation some distance from

the wellbore. For this reason, the response of the injection pressure
to the pressure on the casing would not show a direct communication.

The Industry Committee,of which Agua is a member, has as of this date
not come up with a solution to the problem.

Where Skelly and Anadarko are injecting over large areas, if one well
is bleeding off into the salt section it would not have the same
effect as injecting 10,000 BPD into one well.

If, at a future date, the problem in the area has been located as to a
source and has been corrected, then injection into the area can then
be considered.

Jerry Sexton
Supervisor, District I
July 12, 1976
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A DRY HOLE CHECK |
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Hobbs, New HMexico

WATER ANALYSIS

Well Ownership: AGUA, INC. Well No.__ H-35
Land Status: [Jstate [J Federal [] Fee
Well Location: Unit_R_, Section_35_, 7..22_S - RIL_Z SWD_M1-35

_Sample taken from surface casing annulus.

Type Well: Salt water disposal Depth: _____feet.

Well Use: Disposal of produced oilfield brine

Ky

Sample Number: 1 Date Taken; August ¥, 1975
(Nathan Clegg)

Specific Conductance: n/n e e
Total dissolved Solids: PPM. Ol,[‘ OF\SJ:"_FS\T'AT[‘Ombf?:\‘f‘f ‘iS’IQL\I
R SR MO, ‘3‘3‘.:‘-' ivientZo
Chlorides: 188,860 PPM. *Case No._ S P o aar i
C, b Ha [N
Sulfates: ppy. | cvomited by
: Hearing Date , .
Ortho-phosphates: [T]v. low [JLow [Tedr—tigh —

Sulfides: [TJlone  fkjLow [JMed? [JHigh

*
.

Date Analized: _ Avgust 15, 1975 A By: Q”/Lé, [V ZZ ézaag-‘?d:
#  N.M.0.C.C.

Remarks: * Super saturated salt water, main source is probably from salt section.

Quecn water averages from 140,0U0 to 170,000 ppm

Grayburp water ranges from 51,000 to 88,000 ppm.

Sample has an odor and has small amount of oil in sample, color blue/black.

TesL: 1 ml sample = 53.2 silver niirate x 3556.0 {fucior = 188,800 ppm

P — &




NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
llobba, New Mcxico

WATER ANALYSIS

Well Ownership:__ AGUA, INC. Well No._ H-35

Land Status: [Jstate [Jrederal [] Fee
Wel) Location: Unit ! _, Sectfon_35_ , v_22s-3_3 ¢

Type Well: WATER INJECTION

Depth: _____feet.

Well Use: SWD
|8
sample anber: f Date Ta]{en: Aug. M 1975
. BY: Nathan Clegg
Specific Conductance: m/+ BEFORE T
Total dissolved Solids: Pri oufc,\”s:“ (’UNﬁOf\_’ﬁlfi.SSlCN
. Je, SwW 1‘«&_0 .
Chlorides: 32,660 PP .cg e N ih’(/ m 1.1:

Sulfates: ppy, “ubmitied by »ﬁ"}‘l

He:mu}Dd%
Ortho-phosphates: [JV. low []Low
sulfides: [Jyone [Jrow [@Med. [JHigh

/‘)
Nat'e Analizod. 8-21-75 ; ( WA ey, /{&MM
y‘ N.M.0.C.C.

Remarks:

Samplc taken from incoming line into storage tank at SWD station.

i1ml Samﬁle = 9.2 silver nitrate x 3550.0 factor = 32,660 ppm




DRY HOLE CHECK

Name: q/ﬂzzl//v fﬂ[(([/ Date: ;4,“ ‘ 4/ 7, /?7(
Milage - Start 6/4 2/ Return bfd’é Total: é4v/ xime-Start I 86 P”? Reft:xn; 4’00 /o/_’__‘

Location Company Well-Lease u ' . Remarks:

9’35'22'37 Ul well ® H-35 Ff‘omﬂglpéL E[I;//Ari— nh;ﬂk.

72 pl{(?(’]‘t Frrssures
Hsmx 2507 pap 7257k 360
245 fror

Y

Additional Remarks:
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- New Mexico 011l Conservation Commission

o] S

Oi1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

HOBBS, NEwW MEXICD 88240

August 15, 1975

Mr. Joe D. Ramey
Secretary-Director

F.U. Box 208&
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

RE: Agua, Inc.
Blinebry-Drinkard SWD #35-d
35-22-37 L
Dear Mr. Ramey: : R

In regard to your telephone request of August 13, 1975, concerning data
oa the above captioned disposal well, the following information was
gathered,

Surface casing ¢ 5/8™ zet at 1880' w/440 sx 825 psig - R
Production csg. 7" set at 3975' w/300 sx ——-1700 psig ’ R
Tubing S 1/2" set at 3925'

Surface casing was bled down in seven minutes and then a full stream of
galt water flowed for fifteen minutes. Water was still flowing when
surface was shut in, In one and one-half hours the casing had pressured
up to 750 psig.

It was noted during inspection time that the gauge on the surface was
pulsating with the stroke of pump, as it was on each o{ the other strings.

When the asurvey is completed and all data has been anzlyzed, a more
deteiled report will be forwarded to Saunta Fe.

Very truly yours,

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSOSN

Leslie A, Clements
011 & Gas Inspector

LAC/ed




NEa Mi.XICO
UIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

FIELD TRIP? REPORT

Shit___Aug, 11, 1975

NAME (7 "MPLOYEC NATHAN E. CLEGG
ML O& DEPARTURE 7 a.m. TIME OF RETURA 4 p.m.
MiLLS TRAVELLED 82

S th2 gpace below please indicate jurpose of trip and duties verfommed, V:i:- ..y
weso$s oY leases visited.

To Langlie Mattix Pool to witness bradenhead leak survey on following wells:

Armer 0il Co. Citgo State #1-E 2-23-37 oK

" ) Flour #1-M 35-22-37 "

w " #Z_L 11 1

" " #3-X " 1]

11 " #4.}1 n 11"

" Gulf State #1-D 2-23-37 v

" 1 #2-F ] "

" " #3-M "

" " 138-M " salt water disposal well

" Keohane #1-1 26-25-37 well has 720# salt water flow
" Lowe #1-0 " 0.K.

Agua, Inc. Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System Well #35-H -- inspected well pressure

and condition of system and pit. Pit empty except for heavy BS &
small amount of water. Bradenhead pressure 800#, Casing pressure 1800#,
tubing 1700#.

Goodhousekeeping inspection of/S\gﬁ}?g%l Co., W.W. Weatherly #3 tank battery and wells --—

condition good -- no open pi/b-.u{?;\ NR
N

N\
‘\,\,/\\\‘- \,\

.x~\
LN

“/.

- BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSITN
Santa Fe, Now Moo
Cass No.g{;,__c_’ CERLT e /‘A

LA O N |
~Us T

H
:
b
¥

LI A s A imen o 3wm 3 m esese

s o
e s

Pnployee's Signature /=
District #1 //




S

VAME (7 EIMPLOYER

NEw MLXICO
UIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

FICLD TRIP REPORT

i e OF SEPARTURE
vilLS TRAVELLED

onf Aug. 14, 1975
i‘lATHAN E. CLEGG
7 a.m TIME OF RETURM 4:30 p.o.
99

<% the gpace below please indicate ;
purpose of trin and dut.e rfo
weasd Ur lezsed visited. i > percomed, 1

AR

To Eunice Area to witness bradenhead test survey on following wells:

Agua, Inc.

Blinebry-Drinkard SWd system H-35-22-37, San Andres disposal well,

has pressure on surface string 850# and salt water flow.
Moranco, Inc., State "36" well #1-K 36-22-37, Slight blow on surface -- o.k.
Stoltz-Wagner and Brown, Walden #1-A 21-22-37, Slight blow on surface -- o.k.

Crown Central Pet.
Coquina 0il Corp., Baker #1-B 26-22-37,

Co., Danglade #1-B -- O.K.
—-— Pressure on sufrace, bled off in 7 seconds,

slight flow of salt water.

A
B e

-

il
BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION Con 'NMWN
Caze i\l.'u : |
Submied o J/ b
Hec:;':’;;g Oare . N

B

|
\
\
|

e .,/%

pfyee 8 Signature
District §#1




NEw MLXICO
UIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

FIELD TRIP REPORT

35 E__Aug 15, 1975

YAME G EMPLOYEL NATHAN E. CLEGG
iTME OO JEPARTURE 8 a.m TIME OF RETURA 4:30 p.m.
MILLS TRAVELLED 71

= the gpace below please indicate surpose of trip and duties verformed, Vi.-,.y
weci.3 Or leases visited. ) ’

To Eunice Area to pick up 2 water samples from Agua, Inc., Blinebry-Drinkard SWD Well
#35-H. Surface string had 775# pressure bled off, water to surface in 5 minutes.

Inspected the following wells after cellars were dug out and risers installed:

' Anadarko Production Co,Inc. LMPSU Tr. 24 Well #1-I 28-22-37

" " Tr. 25 Well #2-H "
" " Tr. 11 Well #1-M 21-22-37
" " Tr. 8 Well #1-F "
" " Tr. 7 Well #3-B "
" » Tr. 7 Well #2-G "
" " Tr. 7 Well #1-H "

" " Tr. 5B Well #1-P "

BEFCRE THE
OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN

Sania Fe, Naw Maxico

Cose N:)_____ _ﬂ»:;;’.:f o ‘\; BN __,ZT-C‘,—

Sybmitied by

Hearing Dt

e . ) ‘_-.'
%z/f idl 2

e




NCw MLXICO
viL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

FI1ELD TRIP REPORT

Jhct | Aug, 18, 1975
VAME 7 EMPLOYEE NATHAN E. CLEGG
;iMe OC SEPARTURE 8 a.m. TIME OF RETURM 4 p.m.
MILLS TRAVELLED 105

_ in the space below please indicate jurpose of trip and duties verformed, 1:i-..g
wecils or lease3 visited.

H-35-22-37, Agua, Inc. Well #iH-35 Blinebry-Drinkard SWD system -- pick up 2 water
samples from storage tank.

A-23-22-37, Texas Pacific 0il Co., Inc. Boyd #3, Drinkard Pool to observe squeeze

job —- rig up and pull tubing, run tubing with retrievable bridge plug set at
5988'.

B-23-22-37, Texas Pacific 0il Co., Inc. Boyd #5, Drinkard Pool, to observe squeeze job.
Move in on location, rig up and pull tubing. Run tubing back in hole with retrievable
bridge plug and set at 5816'.

BEFCRE THE )
OlL COMEERVATICON CQ%':‘:’JSSK. R\

R Aol .

o e /—-— ) £

Case No. ____mwi= o ,,,,_‘_D, %
Submitied BU___ L —

Hearing Dot | omme o T

yea's Slgndture

' o N ecre /-
Lpip | #——
bistrict #1 A




W

Iy

Q1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

S STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P.O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE

87501
August 22, 1975

.
‘4

Agua Inc.
Box 1978
Hobbs, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. W. G. Abbott

Dear Mr. Abbott:

This will confirm our conversation of August 21, 1975, in
Hobbs concerning the shutting in of your 35-H disposal
well located in Unit H, Section 35, T22S, R37E.

It is the Commission's opinion that there is communication
between tubing and casing strings in this well and the
pressure on the surface string constitutes an immediate

hazard to fresh water in the area.

You are therefore directed to cease injection into this
well at a time no later than 8:00 a.m. September 2€, 1975.

urs very trul

OE D. RAMEY .
Director

AR

JDR/fd

cc: Mr. Phil R. Lucero
Mr. Emery C. Arnold

1
t
vy pmr
i e

!




NTa MLXITO0
vIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

FIELD TRIP REPORT

O60F Aug. 25, 1975

————

vAME T IMPLOYEC NATHAN E. CLEGG

_7TME &F JEPARTURE 8 am TIME OF RETURM 4 p.m.
MILLS TRAVELLED

_ =% th2 gpace below please indicate purpose of trip and duties performed, Vi, .y
weils ur lease3 visited. '

B-35-22-37, Agua, Inc., Blinebry-Drinkard SWD Well #35-H to check disposal well to
see if it had been shut in -- still injecting -- water pressure surface 525#,
casing pressure 1800#, tubing pressure 1750#.

H-25-22-37, Summit Energy, Inc, Drinkard Estate Well #4-H to witness bradenhead tests —-
Well O0.K.

A-36-22-37, Summit Energy, Inc. Gulf State and Gulf State Com Well #l-A to witness
bradenhead test -- Well 0.K.

L-13-22-37, Texas Pacific 0il Co., Danglade #1, Drinkard Pool, to check on workover
to squeeze water off -- unable to unseat packer.

B-23-22-37, Texas Pacific 0il Co., Inc. Boyd #1-B, Drinkard Pool, to check on
workover -- rig did not get well killed. Pressure on surface string.

gEFORE THE
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN

Ny B

v 2 .
SL.‘.;J LI

Caze No. _Tooni ol /fg

Cor s

P P U P R

i Vosprw iy EN e oy [
TEUTGY G = e mam e e T
 aa i s AN A A

Jpployee’s Signature
District {1




NEW MLCXICO
OIL CONSLRVATION COMMISSION

FIELD TRIP REPORT

DATE Sept. 26, 1975

NAME OF EMPLOYEE NATHAN E. CLEGG

TIME OF DILPARTURE 8 a.m. TIME OF RETURN 4 p.m.
KILES TRAVELLED 100

In the space below please indicate purpose of trip and duties performed, listing
wells or leasea visited.

B-26-22-37, Coquina 0il Corp., Baker #1, Langlie Mattix Pool, to witness testing of
perfs at 3650', 4 holes 0.51" — tested perfs to -1000# for 30 minutes -~ held 0.K.

H-35-22-37, Agua, Inc., Blinebry Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System, Drinkard Pool, to

check on‘well for shutin -- well has been shutin and water diverted to another disposal
well —— pressure on well bradenhead 530# -- tubing 1400f.

CEGRE THE

OlL C’\\‘Qﬂ’ JATION Cu?’M!SS!CN
Seoto Fo, Now Mexico

% /Z/_/ [ZF/Q

iployco’s bignature
Natriect #41




NEW MEXICO
OIlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

FIELD TRIP REPORT

DATE Dec. 1, 1975
Name of Employee NATHAN E- CLEGG
Time of Departure 8 a.m. Time of Return 4 p.m.
63

Miles Travelled

In the space below please indicate purpose of trip and duties performed,

listing wells or leases visited.

From Hobbs to Blinebry-Drinkard Pool to witness bradenhead survey on following wells

for Summit Energy, Inc.

Drinkard Estate Well #4 H-25-22-37 -—-

Well #5 G-25-22-37 —-
Amanda Sims Well #1 1-25-22-37 —
Gulf Sims Well #1 P-25-22-37 -
Gulf St. & Gulf St. Com #1 A-36-22-37
Gulf "B" State Well #1 F-36-22-37 —-

Test 0.K.

Test 0.K.

Test 0.K.

Test 0.K.

-~ Test 0.K.

8 5/8" had 460f pressure.

H-35-22-37, Agua, Inc., Blinebry-Drinkard SWD Well #H-35 -- check pressures on disposal well

. - - mem o4 R L N ata Vi)
Susrace r=Iouul, luDJ.llB =LAUVY

e T T ' S oRE THE

TSRS .-_;-_1_‘\‘1;1\ | OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
!"_,~ “,'ﬁ&ﬂ j Santa Fe, Naw Maxico
2 t - \ ' it \ ’
!.%_}:\v\“l R -il—)/-"':_{) t Case Na, iRt No. ‘/:d
!‘.‘:- iy C\;._-\: ‘\1\_1';'\1 C(;‘*:‘-' [ SUJI’:A-HCO é),"___

Heaiing Daie.

5
|

Wl A /)’fcr(j\

' Employee's Signature
District #1




NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

FIELD TRIP REPORT

DATE December 2, 1975

Name of Employee NATHAN E. CLEGG

Time of Departure 7 a.m. Time of Return 4:30 p.m.

¥iles Travelled 68

In the space bclow please indicate purpose of trip and duties performed,;
listing wells or leases visited.

I-26-25-37, Armer 0il Company, Kechane Well #1, Blinebry Pool, to observe drilling
of retainer and cement to test perfs. Ran tubing witn 4 drill collars and bit to 3462
to top of retainer ~-- did not get drilled out to test perfs.

H-35-22-37, Agua, Inc. Blinebry-Drinkard SWD system well #H-35 -- check pressure on
surface string 275#, tubing pressure 1080#.

BEFORE THE .
OlL CONSERVATICN COMMISSICN

Santa Fe, Naw Mexico B
Case Ne. Txanuit No. / _,L

Subsaiiied bY__

Hearing Date_ _ ————

, . “,"é s
mployee's Signature ? Z7 i

District #1
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Surtace

e e ettt ettt} A g —

N

AN 9-5/8" csg. set @ 1180' w/450 sx. cmt.
Cement circulated *

Base Salu 2428!

- Casing-tubing annulus loaded with oil

-

N :5 7" csg. set @ 3975' w/300 sx. cmt.
AN Calc. Top Cmt. @ 2400

Top Saii Andres 3931° zﬁ

\\\\\5-1/2" plastic-lined tbg. @ 3975’

P.B.T.D. 4918
Jcmt.

Plu T.D. 5250

DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH
BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SALT WATER DISPOSAL WELIL No. H-39H
SE/4 NE/&4 Scction 35, TZ2S, R37E, Lea Countv, New Moxi

)

BEFORE TRE
Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION

0
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO DWN.J.JVR }! I‘/ &4 SCALE
L7 EXHIBIT o 2 AGUA’ INC. None
CASE _s"7/7 DWG. NO.
f HOBBS, NEW MEXICO A-32

! K.E HEACULENER  reem
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DRY HOLE CHECK

Name: j/]fg ° 7[(,61,/» Date: QA /(L/ 7 1974

(/ ,.
Milage - start: A »[ng Retuifn. 5555 Total: M 1 Start: }. 66 F#27 peturn: OO fThay

focation Company l Well-Lease “ ' i Remarks:

H-35-223114 2 4 well T H-351 F ro 27 Hobbs EBliaeh rFﬂM.Z{
: 70 pégab; &ggguc =§

e
s
oy
Ry
N

Additional Remarks:




DA - 1 v * R WU s T - .

DRY HOLE CHICK

wonoi?) Jitfiz s E (L eeye vaver_ Lol zp 7, 1976
_____éﬁ{ O%tart ). 86 £27 Return: 460 [

Milage - Start 5 !2/ Return 5.375 Total: Time-

XL

Remarks:

f/r'om hl/oki?; g[/ﬂ/ér

/0 pm_&.c_sé-u-zfé———-
| S e 3567 pse 2357 b 360

2456 £z

Location company Well-Lease \
0 -35-22314 FuU A well ® H-3

+
\\

L

Additional Remarks:




NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Hobbs, New Mexico

WATER ANALYSIS

Well Mership: AGUA, INC. Well No._ H-33
Land Status: [Jstate [Jrederal [J Fee
Well Location: Unit H __, Section_33 ,7__22s-Rr_3" ¢
Type Well: WATER INJECTION Depth: _____ feet.
Well Use: SWD
Sample Number: H Date Taken: Aug. 2€, 1975
. BY: Nathan Clegg
Specific Conductance: n/n
Total dissolved Solids: PPM.
Chlo.rides: 32,660 PPM.
Sulfates: DPM.
Ortho-phosphates: [Jv. low [Jlow [(JMed. [JHigh
sufides: [one [liow Eyed. [Jiish
=7 >
Date Analized: 8-21-75 . By:g&"'./a’\ . A&M/W
a N.M.0.C.C. 7
Remarks:

Sample taken from incoming line into storage tank at SWD station.

1 ml Sample = 9.2 silver nitrate x 3550.0 factor = 32,660 ppm

I
;




NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Hobbs, New Mexico

WATER ANALYSIS

Well Ownership: AGUA, TNC. Well No.__ H-35
Land Status: [Jstate ] Federal [[] Fee
Well Location: Unit_H_, Section_35_., T_22_§ - R37__Z SWD_#H-35

Sample taken from surface casing annulus.

Type Well: Salt water disposal Depth: feet.,
Well Use: Disposal of produced oilfield brine
Sample Number: #1 Date Taken: _August 14, 1975
. ) (Nathan Clegg)
Specific Conductance: LY
Total dissolved Solids: PPM.

chlorides: 188,860 opM. *

Sulfates:_______ . _PPNM.

Ortho-phosphates: [}V, low [TJLow [JMed. [JHigh
Sulfides: [TINone  kllow [JMed: [JHigh

Date Analized: _Ausust 15, 1975 =~ gy, fng . ﬁiz,,?ﬁz,
¥ N.M.,0.C.C.

Remarks: * Super saturated salt water, main source is probably from salt section.,

Quecn water averages from 140,000 to 170,000 ppm

Grayburg water ranges from 51,000 to 88,000 ppm.

Sarple has an odor and has small amount of oil in sample, color blue/black.
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AGUA -~ H-35 Disposal Well

I would recommend additional water not be injected into the H-35 well for the

following reasons:

1.

The area has as yet not been proven stable,

A.

In the last several months Skelly has had an injection well pressure up
(Les has data on this)

Gulf has had a workover which cost in excess of $150,000.00 which was
directly due to this pressured up area. (Continental also has had an
expensive workover. At the present time there are 5 wells which are
being used as monitor wells which if the wells were perforated and
cement circulated from the top of the salt to the surface 1% would be
expected to cost from $100,000.80 per job up.

Even if_Agug_ngg‘injects below fracture pressure there is a question on

whether the fractures created in prior injection would close. Flow
back test indicates to me the fractures have not closed. Did the natural

pe ity have this capacity?

Even if tracer logs show water is being injected in the San Andres zones
(which from the logs I have seen is probably correct) it is not possible
to say it is confined to the San Andres formation some distance from

the wellbore. For this reason, the response of the injection pressure

to the pressure on the casing would not show a direct communication.

The Industry Committee,of which Agua is a member, has as of this date
not come up with a solution to the problem.

Where Skelly and Anadarko are injecting over large areas, if one well
is bleeding off into the salt section it would not have the same
effect as injecting Yon888 BPD into one well.

S&Fo O

If, at a future date, the problem in the area has been located as to a
source and has been corrected, then injection into the area can then
be considered.

Jeiry Sexton
Supervisor, District I
July 12, 1976

o
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O11. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P. 0. BX 2088 - SANTA FE

87501
August 22, 1975

Agua Inc.
Box 1978
Hobbs, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. W. G. Abbott
Dear Mr. Abbott:

This will confirm our conversation of August 21, 1975, in
Hobbs concerning the shutting in of your 35-H disposal
well lccated in Unit H, Secticn 35, T22S, R37E.

It is the Commission's opinion that there is communication
between tubing and casing strings in this well and the
pressure on the surface string constitutes an immediate
hazard to fresh water in the area.

You are therefore directed to cease injection into this
well at a time no later than 8:00 a.m. September 26, 1975.

Director

JDR/ £d

cc: Mr. Phil R. Lucero
Mr. Emery C. Armold

e e e e




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

; o STATE OF NEW MEXICO
oo P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
Tt 37501
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

July 9, 1976

Mr. James T. Jennings, Esq.
Jennings, Christy and Copple
P. O. Box 1180

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Re: Case 5713, July 14, 1976
Dear Mr. Jennings:

Your letter of July 2, 1976, has been referred to me for
reply.

The central guestion raised by your letter appears to me
to be whether or not the Commission intends to carry the burden
of proof in this case. I intend to call Les Clements and
Nathan Clegg of our Hobbs office and put on a prima facie
case showing that no injection should be allowed in a area
surrounding the Agua H-35 Well. I plan to rely on a tempera-
ture survey taken on this well on October 16, 1975 and earlier
field inspections made by these men. I also hope to have our
field personnel check this well on or before July 12, 1976,
and have their findings available at the hearing.

As you know, there are serious problems in Lea County
concerning the disposal of produced water. 1In an effort to
resolve this problem without unduly burdening the petroieum
industry or unnecessarily reducing the production of o0il and
gas, the Commission has deferred entering an order in Case
5403 until the operating committee it appointed to look into
this matter has reported.

On Monday, July 12, 1976, I will meet with Les Clements
and Nathan Clegqg and will have more detailed information on
the tests we plan to rely on at the hearing. I will call you
at that time to answer any other questions you may have,

Very truly yours,
Fu

WILLTAM F., CARR
General Counsel

Best personal regards.

WFC/Jjr




STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

CASE NO. 5713
Order No. R 2230

APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO PERMIT
AGUA, INC., AND ALL OTHER INTERESTED
PARTIES TO APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE WHY
AGUA, INC., SHOULD BE AUTHORIZED TO
RESUME SALT WATER DISPOSAL INTO THE SAN I?B
ANDRES FCRMATION IN ITS SWD WELL NO. 5%{

«m

H-35 LOCATED IN UNIT E OF SECTION
TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST,
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. A

éﬁﬁ”’ ORDER OF THE COMMISSION ,

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9:00 a.m. on July 14, 1976,‘
before the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter
referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this day of , 1978, the Commission, a quo-
rum being present, having considered the testimony presented and
the exhibits received at said hearings, and being fully advised in
the premises, :

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject °
matter thereof. ,?2“‘_ Zie g,,// k/,,frrﬁu,,'oou/ wetd Ao M-
lotated v yut H ?S-r?«‘hs& Touns bp 22S e W, Fu e,
(2) That the A is l&cated in an area where water? %
flows have been encountered in formations above the formations
utilized for disposal and injection.

N

(3} That after what appeared to be mechanical problems with
said well, the Secretary-Director of the Commission ordered said
well to be shutin at 8:00 a.m., September 26, 1975.

B\’
T

{(4) That subsequent tests indicate said well to be mechani-
cally sound.

(5) That a tracer survey conducted on said well indicates
disposedfwater to be entering the proper disposal interval.

ot G

(35) That the plugged and abandoned well designated the Summit
Energy Company Shell State Well No.mhu located in Unit D, Section

36, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, 1$ within one-half mile of §'
said Well No. H-35. A (

" (7) Tha% the Summit Energy Company Shell State Well No. 1 is-

not" adequately plugged and could allow the migration of
disposed watér from the disposal interval to shallower formations
or to fresh water aguifers if high pressure injection is permitted
in said Well No. H-35.

(8) That injection should be allecwed to resume in said Well
No, H-35,




-

-2
Case No. 5713
Order No. R

(9) That the injection pressure in said Well No. H-35 should
be limited to 1000 psi.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
1™one die feo resuw,? "“! '” .
(1) Thatﬂln]ect:en into the San Andres formation /s A’”’éy
Q“)‘é""blag‘v/?f waFae w,///z,é J.r/ow/cc,/'" &V g S 35
Townihis 225 3D Lou Virth Gt Wew 2370w, 0

She :
(3) That the operatorzconduct bradenhead pressure surveys on
said Well No. H-35 monthly and file the results with the Division
Hobbs office.

(4) That upon proper showing that the Summit Energy Company
Shell State No. 1 has been re-entered and properly plugged and 1
abandoned, the Director of the Division may authorize increased 1n—§
jection pressure to a pressure slightly under formation fracture i
pressure.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry
of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
\ designated.

STATE CF NEW MEXICO f
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairman i

EMERY C. ARNOLD, Member

JOE D. RAMEY, Member & Secretary

| . // ~._,\/<-Y75.._ v//
\ /1;23 bfurf Pz{_ ,Lo)ngfgb 2t/ ¢ ST

,ée. eﬁ/ ac/ F Y a :555“"‘ /L:;;:c(' /,/[
Thin ya:::itfié:-
~§u)/né4 o;’C)a_cff/JV{‘g//

& /M V[ Mc /g/x///éca Q//a’/ e,f}/o—u /7N~$,:'e.;,~k
\lv) . N yéfi //5}51f9 }DJ / '
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LAW OFFICES OF

JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE
JAMES Y. UENNINGS 1012 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING
SIM B.CHRISTY IV P.O.BOX (180
BRIAN W. COPPLE

TELEPHONE 622-6432
ArEA ConE $0%
ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO 88201

ROQERT G. ARMSTRONG

July 2, 1976

0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

RE: CASE 5713, JUuLY 14, 1976
Gentlemen:

The Notice in connection with the hearing scheduled in the above
case appears to put the burden of procof on Agua and all other in-
terested parties to appear and show cause why Agua should be author-
ized to resume salt water disposal in the San Andres formation in

its SWD Well H-35 located in Unit H of Section 35, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

This well was originally shut-in pursuant 1o a letter dated August
22, 1975 from the Director which stated that in the Commission's
opinion there is communication between the tubing and casing strings
in this well and that the pressure on the surface string constitutes
an immediate hazard to fresh water in the area. Does the Commission
still hold this opinion and if so, we would appreciate it i1f you

wonld furnish ns with the basic for such cpinion and iLhe parcies who

will testify that in their opinion there is communication.

In Casce No. 5402, order No. R-5003, the Commission found {Findiung 29)
that continued disposal into Agua, Inc.'s SWD Well No. H-35 should be
permitted provided that in no event should the disposal average more
than 5500 barrels per day during any one-month period. Please advise
if the Commission has any information or proposes to offer any testi-
mony indicating that there has been a change of conditions and that
Agua should not be authorized to continue to dispose in accordance with
the Findings in Case No. 5403. Again we would like to he furnished
with the names of any witnesses who might testify in support of any
change.

The Commission reopened Case No. 5403 at a hearing on November 19,
1975, at which a considerable amount of testimony was taken. As far
as we: have been able to determine, no Order was ever issued based upon
the evidence presented in this case last November, and we are wonder-
ing when we can expect an Order in this matter.

If the Commission has conducted any tests subsequent to August of 1975
on the Agua H-35 Well, we would appreciate it if you could furnish




JENNINGS. CHRISTY & COPPLE

Oil Conservation Commission
July 2, 1976
Page Two

us with the results of said tests and also give us the names of the
parties who made the tests and the dates thereof.

Agua has endeavored at all times to fully cooperate with the Commission
in connection with the water problem in this vicinity, and if any of

the Commission engineers have any thoughts or suggestions as to any
action that Agua might take in connection with this well or if there

is any further remedial work that should be done, we would appreciate

it if you would let us have such information at this time and also

advise the rames of any witnesses who the Commission might offer to
support the pusition that additional remedial work should be accomplished
or that the H-35 SWD Well should be plugged and abandoned.

Yours ry trul
J T. JENNIN
mb

cc: Agua, Inc.
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CASE 5703

CASE_5692:

CASE 5711:

Examiner Hearing - Vedncaday - July 7, 1976

Docket lo, 19-76

Applcntien of Cltien Service 011 Company for downhole comninpling, Len County, New Moxdeo,
Applicont, In the wbove-styled cnure, cecks authorfty to comningle Tubb Gna Fool and Lelurard

0i1 Pool production in the wellbore of {49 State "5 Well Ho. 2, located in Unit F of Lection 15,
Township 21 Couth, korge 37 East, Lea County, New Mexlco.

(Reopencd & Readvertised)

Applicaticn of Citien Service 011 Company for a dunl completion and downhole ccrminelinm, lLea
County, liew Mexico. Applicant, irn the sbove-styled cause, secks approval for the dual conpletion
(conventional) of its Cuen "A" Well o, 1 located in Urdt P of Section 35, Toimship 21 South,
Range 37 East, lLea County, lew Mexlco, complating said well in such a manner as to commincle
Blinebry and Drinkard oil production and to dually corplete sajid zones with the Vantz-Granite
Wash Pool. '

Applicaticn of Hanson Oil Corporation for a dual completion and downhole commingling, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicant, In the atove-styled cause, sceks approval for the dual completion (conventional)
of its l'nx Guirman Well No. 7 located In Unit D of Section 19, Towmship 22 Scuth, Range 33 Fast,

Lea County, lew lexico, In such a manmer as to commirgle Blinebry and Tubb Pool oil and gas produc-
tion end to dually complete said zones with the Drinkard Pool.

Docket No. 20-76

Dockets Nos. 21-76 and 22-76 are tentatively set for hearing on August 4 and August 18, 1976. Applications
for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date, -

DOCKET: COMMISSION ETARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 14, 1976

9 AM, - OIL CONSZRVATIC: CCLTUISSICH CONFERENCE ROCH,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, REW MEXICO

CASE 5712:

In the ratter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservaticn Commission upon its own motion to permit
all interested perties to appear and show cause why the San Juan 30-4 Unit Area in Tosmships 30

and 31 North, Range 4 Wesi, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be contracted by the dele-
tion of ull lands not presently within an approved pariicipating area or which carnot be expected

to be in such participtting area within the reasonably foreseeable future as the result of
comrerciel production being developed thereon.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
Agun, Inc., and all othar interested parties to appcar und show cause why Agua, Inc. should Le
authorized o resure s2tt water distozal into the Uon sndres forimation In {ts SWD Well No. H-35
Yocated In Unit Il of Section 35, Township 22 South, KEange 37 East, Lea County, Rew Mexico.

Applicatien of Agun, Inec. for salt water disposal, Lea County, Hew Mexico. Applicant, in the
obove-styled cause, secks permanent auttorlty to dispose ol produced salt sater into the San Andrves
formation through e pertorated futerval from 4230 feet to 4320 teet below the surtface and into
tha open-hole Interval rrom 4400 Teet to 5000 feetl $n fta SWD Well No, €-2 lecated in Unit C of
Socciion 2, Towmuhip 22 South, Kange 37 Eaat, Lea County, New Mexico.

>




Surface

e e ettt et =4 [ T

Z & 9-5/8" csg. set @ 1180' w/450 sx. cmt.
Cement circulated '

Bise Salt 2428!

Casing-tubing annulus loaded with oil
P & & v

L+ Sai Andres 3931' /] N\ 7" csg. set @ 3975' w/300 sx. cmt.
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DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH
BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SALT WATER DISPOSAL WELL No. H-35

B ORE THE SE/4 NE/& Scction 395, T22S, R37E, Lea County, New Mexifo
03 CC#'.RED@ATIOH COMMISSINT
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Exerdner Hearirg - Wednesday - July 7, 197¢ Poeket ho, 19-76

-

CLER 5763

CASE 5292:

CASE 5711:

Dockets Nos.

Lpplicavicen of Cities Cervice 011 Compuy for downbole comminglin:
fppdicuns, in the above-styled cunce, sceke mihority to
0i1 FPouol rroduetd in tre mﬂ1liore o fts State "O" VWell
Townchiyp 2! Scuth, Rargie 37 Fast, Lea County, Yew lexico.

> New Mexico.
1Y Gus Penl ang Drinkard
lecuted in Uit F oot Seeticn 15,

(Reovoned & Rezdvertised)

Applicaticn of Cities Service 011 Company for a dual completion 2ni downhiole commingling, Lea
County, lew lexico. Applicont, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion
(conventional) of its Cwen "A" Well lo. 1 1ocated in Unit P of Section 35, Tewnship 21 Scuth,
Range 37 Fas lea County, New Mexicc, cormpleting said well in such a manner as tc corringle
Pllnefr, and Drxn}axd oil production and to duzlly complete said zones with the Vantz-Grarite
Wash Fool.

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-ctyled cause, seceks approval for the dual completion (conveﬁtlonnl)
of its Max Guiman Well lo. 7 lccated in Unit D of Section 19, Tovmship 22 Socuth, Range 3% East,

Lea County, New lexicc, In such a manner as to cormingle Blinebry and Tubb Pool oil and gas produc-

tion and to dually coxmplete s2id zones with the Drinkard Pool.

Appliczticn of Hanson Qil Corproration for a dual completion and downhole ccrmingling, Lea County,

Docket No. 20-76

21-76 and 22-76 are tentatively set for hearing on August{ 4 and August 18, 1976. Applications

for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: CQoIISSICY UEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 14, 1976

TION CQLMMISSICY CONFERENCE ROTM,
ILDING, SaNThA FE, NEW MEX1CU

CASE 5712:

CASE 5714

I the matier of the hearing called by the 0il Censervation Commission upon its own moticn to permit
all interested yariies to appear and shew cause why the San Juan 30-4 Unit Area in Towmships 30

and 31 North, Range 4 West, Ric Arriba County, lew Mlexico, should notv be contracted by the dele-
tion of all lards rot presently within an apdroved participating zrea or which cannot be expected
to be in such participziing area within the reasonably foresecable future as the result of
cormercial production being develored thereon.

s ovn motion to rernit

e, Tnn o ehonid be

In the matier of tre hearing called by the 0iI1 Coaservation Conmission on

i
Agua, Inc., and 211 othar interested rartles to appear and show canae why 4
authorized ‘o resure salt water disposzl into ithe San Andres forratien in i
located in Unit H of S2ction 35, Township 22 South, Hange 37 East, Lea Coun

vy, Nev Mexico.

~pplient Inc. for salt water dispossl, Lea County, lew Lexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks permarneni a Lt ority to disposze of producel sait water inte the San Andres
forraticn through the rerforated erval from 4230 feot to 4320 feet below the surface and int

the open-nole interval rrom 4400 feet to § Loin its SWD Well Ho. C-2 located in Unit C of
Secticn 2, Tevnship 22 South, Bange 37 Ezst, Lea County, Yew lMexico.




BEFORE THF OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION |
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO :

IN THE MATTER OF AN EXTENSION OF
TIME FOR THE DISPOSAL OF PRODUCED ,
WATERS IN THE AGUA INC. SWD WELL .’
NO. C-2. '

EMERGENCY ORDER NO. E-28

|

|

NOW, on this 7th day of May, 1976, the New Mexico 0il i

Conservation Commission, a quorum being present, having considered
the necessity for the diaposal of produced water from the wells

using the Agua disposal system, :'.d being fully advised in the [

premises, l

}

FINDS:

(1} That Agua, Inc., pursuant to authority contained in

» Order No. R-4495, dated March 14, 1973, is disposing of produced
. salt water into the San Andres formation through the open-hole

 located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,f

interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet in its SWD Well No. C-2

Lea County, New Mexico. g

(2) That Agua, Inc., pursuant to authority contained in ;
Administrative Order No. SWD-82, dated October 26, 1968, disposed .
of produced salt water into the San Andres formation through its .
SWD Well No. H-35, located in Unit H of Section 35, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

"{3) That by directive dated Auqust 22, 1975, applicant
was ordered to cease injection into the aforesaid SWD Well No.
H-35 at 8:00 a.m., Mountain Daylight Time, September 26, 1975,
because of certain conditions existent in said well.

(4) That to enable Agua, Inc. to continue to dispose of
the produced salt water which was being dispcsed of into said !
SWD Well No. H-35, the Commission entered Emergency Order No.
E-27, dated September 26, 1975, authorizing the disposal of 4
produced water in the Agua SWD Well No. C-2 through the perforated
interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet in addition to the i
previously authorlzed 1njection through the open-hole interval '
from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet.

{(5) That on October 7, 1975, the Commission entered Ordar !

' No. R-4495-A authorizing the continued _injection of produced

! waters in the Agua SWD Well No. C-2 through the perforated inter-i

val from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and through the open-hole
interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet for a period not to !
exceed four months from the date of the order.
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. produced salt water in the Agua, Inc., SWD Well No. C-2 expiran
. pursuant to the terms of Order No. R-4495-EH.

- 0il wells in Lea County, New Mexico, is being disposed of in the

Emergency Order No. E-28 }
-.2..

{(6) That on Fekruary 3, 1976, the Commission entered Order
No. R-4495-B which authorized Agua, Inc. to continue injection
in its SWDh Well lio. C-2 through the perforations and the open-
hole for an additional 90 days.

(7) That on Octoher 21, 1973, Agua, Inc. filed an applica-
tion for authority to dispose of produced salt water into the ;
San Andres formation in its Well No. A-22 located in Unit A of :
Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, !
New Mexico. |

(8) That on December 16, 1975, the Commission entered !
Order No. R-5137 authorizing the disposal of produced salt water
in said Well No. A-22 but limiting the wellhead injection _pressure
to no more than 100 psi.

(3} That Agua, Inc. made application for Amendment of
Order No. R-5137 to allow it to increase the injection pressure

in its Well No. A-22.

(10) That Case No. 5644 was heard by the Commission on March
10, 1976, on said Application for Amendment of Order No, R-5137,
but no order has yet been issued in said case.

{(11) That on March 29, 1976, the Commission received an
application from Agua, 1nc. tor Amendment of Orders Nos. i
R-4495-A and R-4495-B to allow injection of produced waters i
through the perforated and open-hole intervals in its SWD Well
No. C-2 for an additional 90 days or more due to the fact that
it could not complete its Well No. A-22 for salt water disposal
until it received a decision from the Commizsion on its March i

10, 1976, heariny for Amendment of Order No. R-5137.

(12) That on April 28, 1976, a hearing was held before a
Commission examiner on said application of Agua, Inc. for an
extengsion of time to inject prcduced salt water in its Well No. |
C-2 (Case 5674).

{(13) That the Commission is prohibited by its Rule 1218
from entering an order in Case 5674 until it has a record of the
hearing before it for review, certified by the examiner.

(14) That it is impossible for the Commission to obtain a
transcript of the hearing prior to May 7, 1976.

{15) That on May 7, 1976, the authorization to inject

(16) That the water produced from approximately 430 producing

Agua, Inc. SWD Well No. C-2.
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Emergency Order to. k-28
..3—

(17) That should the authority to inject into the perforated
interval in saia <un waell 'n. C-2 explre, many if not all of the

above-mentioned 430 producing wells would be required to be
Shut“in .

! i

(18) That an crergency exists whereby authorization should .

be granted to Aqua, Inc. to continuc to dispose of produced salt ‘

water in its SWD Well Mo. C-2 into both the perforated interval }'

from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and the open-hcle interval from

4,400 feet to 5,000 feet, in order to avoid the shutting-in of
the above-mentioned 430 producing wells.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: i _

y (1) That Aqua, Ingc., is hereby authorized to dispose of i }E
. produced salt water into the San Andres formation through the i Ll
' perforated intervai from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet in its SWD~ i (3
i Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, }
¢ Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico. 3
; &
“ (2) That this order shall become effective at 12:01 a.m. g H
! Mountain Daylight Savings Time, May 8, 1976, and shall remain i s
" in effect for either 15 days or until the effective date of an :
ﬁ order entered in Case 5674, whichever comes first. b
i 1
i DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein- ‘ %
i above designated. ﬁ
1 K
ﬂ STATE OF NEW MEXICO 3
; OIL CONSERVATION COMMISS
i b g %
i 4 j

PHII, R. LUCERO, Chalrman g
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